

CONTAINING ALL NOTICES PUBLISHED ONLINE BETWEEN 11 AND 17 DECEMBER 2017

PRINTED ON 18 DECEMBER 2017 | NUMBER 8007 PUBLISHED BY AUTHORITY | ESTABLISHED 1665 WWW.THEGAZETTE.CO.UK

Contents

State/926*

Royal family/ Parliament & Assemblies/ Honours & Awards/ Church/

Environment & infrastructure/933* Health & medicine/

Other Notices/939*

Money/

Companies/941*

People/944*

Terms & Conditions/949*

* Containing all notices published online between 11 and 17 December 2017

STATE

PROCLAMATIONS

BY THE QUEEN

A PROCLAMATION DETERMINING THE SPECIFICATIONS AND DESIGN FOR A NEW TWENTY-FIVE POUND GOLD COIN

ELIZABETH R.

Whereas under section 3(1)(a), (b), (c), (cd) and (d) of the Coinage Act 1971 We have power, with the advice of Our Privy Council, by Proclamation to determine the denomination, the design and dimensions of coins to be made at Our Mint, to determine the weight and fineness of certain gold coins, the remedy to be allowed in the making of such coins and their least current weight, and to provide for the manner of measurement of the variation from the standard weight of coins:

And Whereas it appears to Us desirable to order that there should be made at Our Mint a new coin of the denomination of twenty-five pounds in gold:

We, therefore, in pursuance of the said section 3(1)(a), (b), (c), (cd) and (d) and of all other powers enabling Us in that behalf, do hereby, by and with the advice of Our Privy Council, proclaim, direct and ordain as follows:

TWENTY-FIVE POUND GOLD COIN

1. (1) A new coin of gold of the denomination of twenty-five pounds shall be made, being a coin of a standard weight of 7.8 grammes, a standard diameter of 22 millimetres, a millesimal fineness of not less than 999.9, and being circular in shape.

(2) In the making of the said gold coin a remedy (that is, a variation from the standard weight or diameter specified above) shall be allowed of an amount not exceeding the following, that is to say:

(a) a variation from the said standard weight of an amount per coin of 0.025 grammes; and

(b) a variation from the said standard diameter of 0.125 millimetres per coin.

(3) The least current weight of the said gold coin shall be 7.75 grammes.

(4) The variation from the standard weight will be measured as the average of a sample of not more than one kilogram of the coin.

(5) The design of the said gold coin shall be as follows:

'For the obverse impression Our effigy with the inscription "- ELIZABETH II \cdot D \cdot G \cdot REG \cdot F \cdot D \cdot 25 POUNDS" and a depiction of a beam balance set against a decorative background with the inscription "- 1/4 OZ FINE GOLD \cdot 999.9 \cdot " and the date of the year. The coin shall have a grained edge.'

2. This Proclamation shall come into force on the fourteenth day of December Two thousand and seventeen.

Given at Our Court at Buckingham Palace, this thirteenth day of December in the year of Our Lord Two thousand and seventeen and in the sixty-sixth year of Our Reign.

GOD SAVE THE QUEEN

(2929918)

BY THE QUEEN A PROCLAMATION

DETERMINING THE SPECIFICATIONS AND DESIGNS FOR A NEW SERIES OF ONE THOUSAND POUND AND TEN POUND GOLD COINS; AND A NEW SERIES OF FIVE HUNDRED POUND AND TEN POUND SILVER COINS COMMEMORATING THE END OF THE FIRST WORLD WAR

ELIZABETH R.

Whereas under section 3(1)(a), (b), (c), (cd), and (d) of the Coinage Act 1971 We have power, with the advice of Our Privy Council, by Proclamation to determine the denomination, the design and dimensions of coins to be made at Our Mint, to determine the weight and fineness of certain gold coins, the remedy to be allowed in the making of such coins and their least current weight, and to provide for the manner of measurement of the variation from the standard weight of coins:

And Whereas under section 3(1)(ff) of the Coinage Act 1971 We have power, with the advice of Our Privy Council, by Proclamation to direct that any coin shall be legal tender for the payment of any amount: And Whereas it appears to Us desirable to order that, to commemorate the end of the First World War, there should be made at Our Mint a new series of coins of the denominations of one thousand pounds and ten pounds in gold and a new series of coins of the denominations of five hundred pounds and ten pounds in silver:

We, therefore, in pursuance of the said section 3(1)(a), (b), (c), (cd), (d) and (ff), and of all other powers enabling Us in that behalf, do hereby, by and with the advice of Our Privy Council, proclaim, direct and ordain as follows:

ONE THOUSAND POUND GOLD COIN

1. (1) A new coin of gold of the denomination of one thousand pounds shall be made, being a coin of a standard weight of 1005 grammes, a standard diameter of 100 millimetres, a millesimal fineness of not less than 999, and being circular in shape.

(2) In the making of the said gold coin a remedy (that is, a variation from the standard weight or diameter specified above) shall be allowed of an amount not exceeding the following, that is to say:

(a) a variation from the said standard weight of an amount per coin of 5 grammes; and

(b) a variation from the said standard diameter of 0.25 millimetres per coin.

(3) The least current weight of the said gold coin shall be 995 grammes.

(4) The variation from the standard weight will be measured by weighing each coin separately.

(5) The design of the said gold coin shall be as follows:

'For the obverse impression Our effigy with the inscription "- ELIZABETH II \cdot D \cdot G \cdot REG \cdot F \cdot D \cdot 1000 POUNDS \cdot " and the date of the year, and for the reverse a design depicting a kneeling soldier accompanied by the inscription "ARMISTICE THE GUNS FALL SILENT". The coin shall have a grained edge.'

TEN POUND GOLD COIN

2. (1) A new coin of gold of the denomination of ten pounds shall be made, being a coin of a standard weight of 156.295 grammes, a standard diameter of 50 millimetres, a millesimal fineness of not less than 999, and being circular in shape.

(2) In the making of the said gold coin a remedy (that is, a variation from the standard weight or diameter specified above) shall be allowed of an amount not exceeding the following, that is to say:

(a) a variation from the said standard weight of an amount per coin of 0.784 grammes; and

(b) a variation from the said standard diameter of 0.125 millimetres per coin.

(3) The least current weight of the said gold coin shall be 154.5 grammes.

(4) The variation from the standard weight will be measured as the average of a sample of not more than one kilogram of the coin.

(5) The design of the said gold coin shall be as follows:

[•]For the obverse impression Our effigy with the inscription "-ELIZABETH II \cdot D \cdot G \cdot REG \cdot F \cdot D \cdot 10 POUNDS \cdot " and the date of the year, and for the reverse a design depicting a kneeling soldier accompanied by the inscription "ARMISTICE THE GUNS FALL SILENT". The coin shall have a grained edge.'

FIVE HUNDRED POUND SILVER COIN

3. (1) A new coin of silver of the denomination of five hundred pounds shall be made, being a coin of a standard weight of 1005 grammes, a standard diameter of 100 millimetres, a standard composition of not less than 999 parts per thousand fine silver, and being circular in shape.

(2) In the making of the said silver coin a remedy (that is, a variation from the standard weight or diameter specified above) shall be allowed of an amount not exceeding the following, that is to say:

(a) a variation from the said standard weight of an amount per coin of 5 grammes; and

(b) a variation from the said standard diameter of 0.25 millimetres per coin.

(3) The variation from the standard weight will be measured by weighing each coin separately.

(4) The design of the said silver coin shall be as follows:

'For the obverse impression Our effigy with the inscription "- ELIZABETH II \cdot D \cdot G \cdot REG \cdot F \cdot D \cdot 500 POUNDS \cdot " and the date of the year, and for the reverse a design depicting a kneeling soldier accompanied by the inscription "ARMISTICE THE GUNS FALL SILENT". The coin shall have a grained edge.'

(5) The said silver coin shall be legal tender for payment of any amount in any part of Our United Kingdom.

TEN POUND SILVER COIN

4. (1) A new coin of silver of the denomination of ten pounds shall be made, being a coin of a standard weight of 156.295 grammes, a standard diameter of 65 millimetres, a standard composition of not less than 999 parts per thousand fine silver, and being circular in shape.

(2) In the making of the said silver coin a remedy (that is, a variation from the standard weight or diameter specified above) shall be allowed of an amount not exceeding the following, that is to say:

(a) a variation from the said standard weight of an amount per coin of 0.83 grammes; and

(b) a variation from the said standard diameter of 0.125 millimetres per coin.

(3) The variation from the standard weight will be measured as the average of a sample of not more than one kilogram of the coin.

(4) The design of the said silver coin shall be as follows:

'For the obverse impression Our effigy with the inscription "- ELIZABETH II \cdot D \cdot G \cdot REG \cdot F \cdot D \cdot 10 POUNDS \cdot " and the date of the year, and for the reverse a design depicting a kneeling soldier accompanied by the inscription "ARMISTICE THE GUNS FALL SILENT".

The coin shall have a grained edge.'

(5) The said silver coin shall be legal tender for payment of any amount in any part of Our United Kingdom.

5. This Proclamation shall come into force on the fourteenth day of December Two thousand and seventeen.

Given at Our Court at Buckingham Palace, this thirteenth day of December in the year of Our Lord Two thousand and seventeen and in the sixty-sixth year of Our Reign.

GOD SAVE THE QUEEN

(2929916)

BY THE QUEEN A PROCLAMATION

DETERMINING THE SPECIFICATIONS AND DESIGN FOR A NEW SERIES OF TWENTY-FIVE POUND, TEN POUND AND FIVE POUND GOLD COINS; A NEW SERIES OF TEN POUND AND FIVE POUND STANDARD SILVER COINS; A NEW SERIES OF FIVE POUND SILVER PIEDFORT COINS; AND A NEW SERIES OF FIVE POUND CUPRO-NICKEL COINS CELEBRATING FOUR GENERATIONS OF THE ROYAL FAMILY

ELIZABETH R.

Whereas under section 3(1)(a), (b), (c) (cc), (cd), (d) and (dd) of the Coinage Act 1971 We have power, with the advice of Our Privy Council, by Proclamation to determine the denomination, the design and dimensions of coins to be made at Our Mint, to determine the weight and fineness of certain gold coins, the remedy to be allowed in the making of such coins and their least current weight, to determine the weight and composition of coins other than gold coins or coins of silver of Our Maundy money, and the remedy to be allowed in the making of such coins, to provide for the maner of measurement of the variation from the standard weight of coins, and to determine the percentage of impurities which such coins may contain:

And Whereas under section 3(1)(ff) of the Coinage Act 1971 We have power, with the advice of Our Privy Council, by Proclamation to direct that any coin shall be legal tender for the payment of any amount:

And Whereas it appears to Us desirable to order that to celebrate four generations of the Royal Family, there should be made at Our Mint a new series of coins of the denominations of twenty-five pounds, ten pounds and five pounds in gold, a new series of coins of the denominations of ten pounds and five pounds in silver and a new series of coins of the denomination of five pounds in cupro-nickel.

We, therefore, in pursuance of the said section 3(1)(a), (b), (c), (cc), (cd), (d), (d) and (ff), and of all other powers enabling Us in that behalf, do hereby, by and with the advice of Our Privy Council, proclaim, direct and ordain as follows:

TWENTY-FIVE POUND GOLD COIN

1. (1) A new coin of gold of the denomination of twenty-five pounds shall be made, being a coin of a standard weight of 7.8 grammes, a standard diameter of 22 millimetres, a millesimal fineness of not less than 999, and being circular in shape.

(2) In the making of the said gold coin a remedy (that is, a variation from the standard weight or diameter specified above) shall be allowed of an amount not exceeding the following, that is to say:

(a) a variation from the said standard weight of an amount per coin of 0.025 grammes; and

(b) a variation from the said standard diameter of 0.125 millimetres per coin.

(3) The least current weight of the said gold coin shall be 7.75 grammes.

(4) The variation from the standard weight will be measured as the average of a sample of not more than one kilogram of the coin.(5) The design of the said gold coin shall be as follows:

'For the obverse impression Our effigy with the inscription "ELIZABETH II \cdot D \cdot G \cdot REG \cdot F \cdot D \cdot 25 POUNDS \cdot ", and for the reverse a depiction of Our initial accompanied by those of His Royal Highness The Prince of Wales, His Royal Highness The Duke of Cambridge and His Royal Highness Prince George of Cambridge, royally crowned, above an oak garland with the inscription " \cdot FOUR GENERATIONS OF THE ROYAL FAMILY \cdot " and the date of the year. The coin shall have a grained edge.'

TEN POUND GOLD COIN

2. (1) A new coin of gold of the denomination of ten pounds shall be made, being a coin of a standard weight of 156.295 grammes, a standard diameter of 50 millimetres, a millesimal fineness of not less than 999, and being circular in shape.

(2) In the making of said gold coin a remedy (that is, a variation from the standard weight or diameter specified above) shall be allowed of an amount not exceeding the following, that is to say:

(a) a variation from the said standard weight of an amount per coin of 0.784 grammes; and

(b) a variation from the said standard diameter of 0.125 millimetres per coin.

(3) The least current weight of the said gold coin shall be 154.5 grammes.

(4) The variation from the standard weight will be measured as the average of a sample of not more than one kilogram of the coin.

(5) The design of the said gold coin shall be as follows:

'For the obverse impression Our effigy with the inscription "ELIZABETH II \cdot D \cdot G \cdot REG \cdot F \cdot D \cdot 10 POUNDS \cdot ", and for the reverse a depiction of Our initial accompanied by those of His Royal Highness The Prince of Wales, His Royal Highness The Duke of Cambridge and His Royal Highness Prince George of Cambridge, royally crowned, above an oak garland with the inscription " \cdot FOUR GENERATIONS OF THE ROYAL FAMILY \cdot " and the date of the year. The coin shall have a grained edge.'

FIVE POUND GOLD COIN

3. (1) A new coin of gold of the denomination of five pounds shall be made, being a coin of a standard diameter of 38.61 millimetres, and being circular in shape.

(2) The variation from the standard weight will be measured as the average of a sample of not more than one kilogram of the coin.

(3) The design of the said gold coin shall be as follows:

'For the obverse impression Our effigy with the inscription "ELIZABETH II \cdot D \cdot G \cdot REG \cdot FID \cdot DEF \cdot 5 POUNDS \cdot ", and for the reverse a depiction of Our initial accompanied by those of His Royal Highness The Prince of Wales, His Royal Highness The Duke of Cambridge and His Royal Highness Prince George of Cambridge, royally crowned, above an oak garland with the inscription " \cdot FOUR GENERATIONS OF THE ROYAL FAMILY \cdot " and the date of the year. The coin shall have a plain edge.'

TEN POUND STANDARD SILVER COIN

4. (1) A new coin of silver of the denomination of ten pounds shall be made, being a coin of a standard weight of 156.295 grammes, a standard diameter of 65 millimetres, a standard composition of not less than 999 parts per thousand fine silver, and being circular in shape.

(2) In the making of the said silver coin a remedy (that is, a variation from the standard weight or diameter specified above) shall be allowed of an amount not exceeding the following, that is to say:

(a) a variation from the said standard weight of an amount per coin of 0.83 grammes; and

(b) a variation from the said standard diameter of 0.125 millimetres per coin.

(3) The variation from the standard weight will be measured as the average of a sample of not more than one kilogram of the coin.

(4) The design of the said silver coin shall be as follows:

'For the obverse impression Our effigy with the inscription "ELIZABETH II \cdot D \cdot G \cdot REG \cdot F \cdot D \cdot 10 POUNDS \cdot ", and for the reverse a depiction of Our initial accompanied by those of His Royal Highness The Prince of Wales, His Royal Highness The Duke of Cambridge and His Royal Highness Prince George of Cambridge, royally crowned, above an oak garland with the inscription " \cdot FOUR GENERATIONS OF THE ROYAL FAMILY \cdot " and the date of the year. The coin shall have a grained edge.'

(5) The said silver coin shall be legal tender for payment of any amount in any part of Our United Kingdom.

FIVE POUND STANDARD SILVER COIN

5. (1) A new coin of silver of the denomination of five pounds shall be made, being a coin of a standard weight of 28.28 grammes, a standard diameter of 38.61 millimetres, a standard composition of 925 parts per thousand fine silver, and being circular in shape.

(2) In the making of the said silver coin a remedy (that is, a variation from the standard weight, composition or diameter specified above) shall be allowed of an amount not exceeding the following, that is to say:

(a) a variation from the said standard weight of an amount per coin of 0.424 grammes;

(b) a variation from the said standard diameter of 0.125 millimetres per coin; and

(c) a variation from the said standard composition of five parts per thousand fine silver.

(3) The variation from the standard weight will be measured as the average of a sample of not more than one kilogram of the coin.

(4) The design of the said silver coin shall be as follows:

'For the obverse impression Our effigy with the inscription "ELIZABETH II \cdot D \cdot G \cdot REG \cdot FID \cdot DEF \cdot 5 POUNDS \cdot ", and for the reverse a depiction of Our initial accompanied by those of His Royal Highness The Prince of Wales, His Royal Highness The Duke of Cambridge and His Royal Highness Prince George of Cambridge, royally crowned, above an oak garland with the inscription " \cdot FOUR GENERATIONS OF THE ROYAL FAMILY \cdot " and the date of the year. The coin shall have a plain edge.'

(5) The said silver coin shall be legal tender for the payment of any amount in any part of Our United Kingdom.

FIVE POUND SILVER PIEDFORT COIN

6. (1) A new coin of silver of the denomination of five pounds shall be made, being a coin of a standard weight of 56.56 grammes, a standard diameter of 38.61 millimetres, a standard composition of 925 parts per thousand fine silver, and being circular in shape.

(2) In the making of the said silver coin a remedy (that is, a variation from the standard weight, composition or diameter specified above) shall be allowed of an amount not exceeding the following, that is to say:

(a) a variation from the said standard weight of an amount per coin of 0.215 grammes;

(b) a variation from the said standard diameter of 0.125 millimetres per coin; and

(c) a variation from the said standard composition of five parts per thousand fine silver.

(3) The variation from the standard weight will be measured as the average of a sample of not more than one kilogram of the coin.

(4) The design of the said silver coin shall be as follows:

'For the obverse impression Our effigy with the inscription "ELIZABETH II \cdot D \cdot G \cdot REG \cdot FID \cdot DEF \cdot 5 POUNDS \cdot ", and for the reverse a depiction of Our initial accompanied by those of His Royal Highness The Prince of Wales, His Royal Highness The Duke of Cambridge and His Royal Highness Prince George of Cambridge, royally crowned, above an oak garland with the inscription " \cdot FOUR GENERATIONS OF THE ROYAL FAMILY \cdot " and the date of the year. The coin shall have a plain edge.'

(5) The said silver coin shall be legal tender for the payment of any amount in any part of Our United Kingdom.

FIVE POUND CUPRO-NICKEL COIN

7. (1) A new coin of cupro-nickel of the denomination of five pounds shall be made, being a coin of a standard weight of 28.28 grammes, a standard diameter of 38.61 millimetres, a standard composition of seventy-five per centum copper and twenty-five per centum nickel, and being circular in shape.

(2) In the making of the said cupro-nickel coin a remedy (that is, a variation from the standard weight, composition or diameter specified above) shall be allowed of an amount not exceeding the following, that is to say:

(a) a variation from the said standard weight of an amount per coin of 0.75 grammes;

(b) a variation from the said standard diameter of 0.125 millimetres per coin; and

(c) a variation from the said standard composition of two per centum copper and two per centum nickel.

(3) The variation from the standard weight will be measured as the average of a sample of not more than one kilogram of the coin.

(4) The said cupro-nickel coin may contain impurities of three-quarters of one per centum.

(5) The design of the said cupro-nickel coin shall be as follows:

'For the obverse impression Our effigy with the inscription "ELIZABETH II \cdot D \cdot G \cdot REG \cdot FID \cdot DEF \cdot 5 POUNDS \cdot ", and for the reverse a depiction of Our initial accompanied by those of His Royal Highness The Prince of Wales, His Royal Highness The Duke of Cambridge and His Royal Highness Prince George of Cambridge, royally crowned, above an oak garland with the inscription " \cdot FOUR GENERATIONS OF THE ROYAL FAMILY \cdot " and the date of the year. The coin shall have a grained edge.'

(6) The said cupro-nickel coin shall be legal tender for the payment of any amount in any part of Our United Kingdom.

8. This Proclamation shall come into force on the fourteenth day of December Two thousand and seventeen.

Given at Our Court at Buckingham Palace, this thirteenth day of December in the year of Our Lord Two thousand and seventeen and in the sixty-sixth year of Our Reign.

(2929917)

BY THE QUEEN

A PROCLAMATION

GOD SAVE THE QUEEN

DETERMINING THE SPECIFICATIONS AND DESIGNS FOR A NEW SERIES OF FIFTY PENCE COINS IN GOLD, SILVER AND CUPRO-NICKEL

ELIZABETH R.

Whereas under section 3(1)(a), (b), (c), (cc), (cd), (d) and (dd) of the Coinage Act 1971 We have power, with the advice of Our Privy Council, by Proclamation to determine the denomination, the design and dimensions of coins to be made at Our Mint, to determine the weight and fineness of certain gold coins, the remedy to be allowed in the making of such coins and their least current weight, and to determine the weight and composition of coins other than gold coins or coins of silver of Our Maundy money, and the remedy to be allowed in the making of such coins, and to provide for the manner of measurement of the variation from the standard weight of coins and to determine the percentage of impurities which such coins may contain:

And Whereas under section 3(1)(f) and (ff) of the Coinage Act 1971 We have power, with the advice of Our Privy Council, by Proclamation to direct that coins made at Our Mint other than gold, silver, cupronickel and bronze coins shall be current and that any coin shall be legal tender for the payment of any amount:

And Whereas it appears to Us desirable to order that there should be made at Our Mint a new coin of the denomination of fifty pence in gold, in silver, and in cupro-nickel:

We, therefore, in pursuance of the said section 3(1)(a), (b), (c), (cc), (cd), (d), (d), (f) and (ff), and of all other powers enabling Us in that behalf, do hereby, by and with the advice of Our Privy Council, proclaim, direct and ordain as follows:

FIFTY PENCE GOLD COIN

1. (1) A new coin of gold of the denomination of fifty pence shall be made, being a coin of a standard weight of 15.5 grammes, a standard diameter of 27.3 millimetres a millesimal fineness of 916.66, and being in the shape of an equilateral curve heptagon.

(2) In the making of the said gold coin a remedy (that is, a variation from the standard weight, diameter or fineness specified above) shall be allowed of an amount not exceeding the following, that is to say:

(a) a variation from the said standard weight of an amount per coin of 0.07 grammes;

(b) a variation from the said standard diameter of 0.125 millimetres per coin; and

(c) a variation from the said millesimal fineness of two per mille.

(3) The least current weight of the said gold coin shall be 15.4 grammes.

(4) The variation from the standard weight will be measured as the average of a sample of not more than one kilogram of the coin.

FIFTY PENCE SILVER COIN

2. (1) A new coin of silver of the denomination of fifty pence shall be made, being a coin of a standard weight of 8 grammes, a standard diameter of 27.3 millimetres, a standard composition of 925 parts per thousand fine silver, and being in the shape of an equilateral curve heptagon.

(2) In the making of the said silver coin a remedy (that is, a variation from the standard weight, diameter or composition specified above) shall be allowed of an amount not exceeding the following, that is to say:

(a) a variation from the said standard weight of an amount per coin of 0.17 grammes;

(b) a variation from the said standard diameter of 0.125 millimetres per coin; and

(c) a variation from the said standard composition of five parts per thousand fine silver.

(3) The variation from the standard weight will be measured as the average of a sample of not more than one kilogram of the coin.

(4) The said silver coin shall be legal tender for the payment of any amount in any part of Our United Kingdom.

FIFTY PENCE CUPRO-NICKEL COIN

3. (1) A new coin of cupro-nickel of the denomination of fifty pence shall be made, being a coin of a standard weight of 8 grammes, a standard diameter of 27.3 millimetres, a standard composition of seventy-five per centum copper and twenty-five per centum nickel, and being in the shape of an equilateral curve heptagon.

(2) In the making of the said cupro-nickel coin a remedy (that is, a variation from the standard weight, diameter or composition specified above) shall be allowed of an amount not exceeding the following, that is to say:

(a) a variation from the said standard weight of an amount per coin of 0.35 grammes;

(b) a variation from the said standard diameter of 0.125 millimetres per coin; and

(c) a variation from the said standard composition of two per centum copper and two per centum nickel.

(3) The said cupro-nickel coin may contain impurities of three-quarters of one per centum.

(4) The variation from the standard weight will be measured as the average of a sample of not more than one kilogram of the coin.

(5) The said cupro-nickel coin shall be current and shall be legal tender for the payment of any amount not exceeding ten pounds in any part of Our United Kingdom.

DESIGN OF THE COINS

4. The design of the said fifty pence gold, silver and cupro-nickel coins shall be as follows:

(a) 'For the obverse impression either Our effigy with the inscription "- ELIZABETH II $\cdot D \cdot G \cdot REG \cdot F \cdot D \cdot 50$ PENCE ·"and the date of the year and for the reverse designs either:

(i) a depiction of Mrs Tittlemouse with the inscription "MRS TITTLEMOUSE"; or

(ii) a depiction of the Tailor of Gloucester with the inscription "THE TAILOR OF GLOUCESTER"; or

(iii) a depiction of Flopsy Bunny with the inscription "FLOPSY BUNNY": or

(iv) a depiction of Peter Rabbit with the inscription "PETER RABBIT"; or, for the cupro-nickel coins:

(b) For the obverse impression Our effigy with the inscription "-ELIZABETH II \cdot DEI \cdot GRA \cdot REG \cdot FID \cdot DEF \cdot 2018" and for the reverse an interpretation of elements of Newton's Proposition 11 from Book One of *Principia Mathematica*, accompanied by the inscription "SIR ISAAC NEWTON" and the denomination "FIFTY PENCE".

The coins shall have a plain edge.'

5. This Proclamation shall come into force on the fourteenth day of December Two thousand and seventeen.

Given at Our Court at Buckingham Palace, this thirteenth day of December in the year of Our Lord Two thousand and seventeen and in the sixty-sixth year of Our Reign.

GOD SAVE THE QUEEN

(2929919)

BY THE QUEEN

A PROCLAMATION DETERMINING THE SPECIFICATIONS AND DESIGNS FOR A NEW SERIES OF ONE THOUSAND POUND, FIVE HUNDRED POUND, ONE HUNDRED POUND AND TWENTY-FIVE POUND GOLD COINS; A NEW SERIES OF FIVE HUNDRED POUND, TEN POUND, FIVE POUND AND TWO POUND STANDARD SILVER COINS; A NEW SERIES OF TEN POUND SILVER PIEDFORT COINS; A NEW SERIES OF ONE HUNDRED POUND PLATINUM COINS; AND A NEW SERIES OF FIVE POUND CUPRO-NICKEL COINS

NEW SERIES OF FIVE POUND CUPRO-NICKEL COINS ELIZABETH R.

Whereas under section 3(1)(a), (b), (c), (cc), (cd), (d) and (dd) of the Coinage Act 1971 We have power, with the advice of Our Privy Council, by Proclamation to determine the denomination, the design and dimensions of coins to be made at Our Mint, to determine the weight and fineness of certain gold coins, the remedy to be allowed in the making of such coins and their least current weight, and to determine the weight and composition of coins other than gold coins or coins of silver of Our Maundy money, and the remedy to be allowed in the making of such coins, to provide for the manner of measurement of the variation from the standard weight of coins, and to determine the percentage of impurities which such coins may contain:

And Whereas under section 3(1)(f) and (ff) of the Coinage Act 1971 We have power, with the advice of Our Privy Council, by Proclamation to direct that coins made at Our Mint other than gold, silver, cupronickel and bronze coins shall be current and that any coin shall be legal tender for the payment of any amount:

And Whereas under section 6(2) of the Coinage Act 1971 We have power, with the advice of Our Privy Council, by Proclamation to prescribe the composition of the standard trial plates to be used for determining the justness of coins of any metal other than gold, silver or cupro-nickel:

And Whereas it appears to Us desirable to order that there should be made at Our Mint a new series of coins of the denominations of one thousand pounds, five hundred pounds, one hundred pounds and twenty-five pounds in gold, a new series of coins of the denominations of five hundred pounds, ten pounds, five pounds and two pounds in standard silver, a new series of coins of the denomination of ten pounds in silver piedfort, a new series of coins of the denomination of one hundred pounds in platinum and a new series of coins of the denomination of five pounds in cupro-nickel:

We, therefore, in pursuance of the said section 3(1)(a), (b), (c), (cc), (cd), (d), (d), (f) and (ff), the said section 6(2), and of all other powers enabling Us in that behalf, do hereby, by and with the advice of Our Privy Council, proclaim, direct and ordain as follows:

ONE THOUSAND POUND GOLD COIN

1. (1) A new coin of gold of the denomination of one thousand pounds shall be made, being a coin of a standard weight of 1005 grammes, a standard diameter of 100 millimetres, a millesimal fineness of not less than 999 and being circular in shape.

(2) In the making of the said gold coin a remedy (that is, a variation from the standard weight or diameter specified above) shall be allowed of an amount not exceeding the following, that is to say:

(a) a variation from the said standard weight of an amount per coin of 5 grammes; and

(b) a variation from the said standard diameter of 0.25 millimetres per coin.

(3) The least current weight of the said gold coin shall be 995 arammes.

(4) The variation from the standard weight will be measured by weighing each coin separately.

(5) The design of the said gold coins shall be as follows:

[•]For the obverse impression Our effigy with the inscription "- ELIZABETH II \cdot D \cdot G \cdot REG \cdot F \cdot D \cdot 1000 POUNDS", and for the reverse either:

(a) a depiction of the Black Bull of Clarence supporting the arms as used by Edward IV and Richard III as well as all the Sovereigns of the Houses of Lancaster and Tudor with the inscription " \cdot BLACK BULL OF CLARENCE \cdot " and the date of the year; or

(b) a depiction of the Falcon of the Plantagenets above the personal badge of Edward IV with the inscription "- FALCON OF THE PLANTAGENETS -" and the date of the year.

The coin shall have a grained edge.' FIVE HUNDRED POUND GOLD COIN

2. (1) A new gold coin of the denomination of five hundred pounds shall be made, being a coin of a standard weight of 156.295 grammes, a standard diameter of 50 millimetres, a millesimal fineness of not less than 999, and being circular in shape.

(2) In the making of the said gold coin a remedy (that is, a variation from the standard weight or diameter specified above) shall be allowed of an amount not exceeding the following, that is to say:

(a) a variation from the said standard weight of an amount per coin of 0.8 grammes; and

(b) a variation from the said standard diameter of 0.125 millimetres per coin.

(3) The least current weight of the said gold coin shall be 154.500 grammes.

(4) The variation from the standard weight will be measured as the average of a sample of not more than one kilogram of the coin.

(5) The design of the said gold coin shall be as follows: 'For the obverse impression Our effigy with the inscription "· ELIZABETH II \cdot D \cdot G \cdot REG \cdot F \cdot D \cdot 500 POUNDS", and for the

reverse either: (a) a depiction of the Black Bull of Clarence supporting the arms as used by Edward IV and Richard III as well as all the Sovereigns of the Houses of Lancaster and Tudor with the inscription "· BLACK BULL OF CLARENCE ·" and the date of the year; or

(b) a depiction of the Falcon of the Plantagenets above the personal badge of Edward IV with the inscription "· FALCON OF THE PLANTAGENETS ·" and the date of the year. The coin shall have a grained edge.'

ONE HUNDRED POUND GOLD COIN

3. (1) A new coin of gold of the denomination of one hundred pounds shall be made, being a coin of a standard weight of 31.21 grammes, a standard diameter of 32.69 millimetres, a millesimal fineness of not less than 999, and being circular in shape.

(2) In the making of the said gold coin a remedy (that is, a variation from the standard weight or diameter, specified above) shall be allowed of an amount not exceeding the following, that is to say:

(a) a variation from the said standard weight of an amount per coin of 0.15 grammes; and

(b) a variation from the said standard diameter of 0.125 millimetres per coin.

(3) The least current weight of the said gold coin shall be 31.01 grammes.

(4) The variation from the standard weight will be measured as the average of a sample of not more than one kilogram of the coin.

(5) The design of the said gold coin shall be as follows:

'For the obverse impression Our effigy with the inscription "- ELIZABETH II \cdot D \cdot G \cdot REG \cdot F \cdot D \cdot 100 POUNDS", and for the reverse either:

(a) a depiction of the Black Bull of Clarence supporting the arms as used by Edward IV and Richard III as well as all the Sovereigns of the Houses of Lancaster and Tudor with the inscription " \cdot BLACK BULL OF CLARENCE \cdot " and the date of the year; or

(b) a depiction of the Black Bull of Clarence supporting the arms of Edward IV, Richard III as well as all the Sovereigns of the Houses of Lancaster and Tudor with the inscription "BLACK BULL OF CLARENCE 10Z \cdot FINE GOLD \cdot 999.9 \cdot " and the date of the year; or

(c) a depiction of the Falcon of the Plantagenets above the personal badge of Edward IV with the inscription "· FALCON OF THE PLANTAGENETS ·" and the date of the year; or

(d) a depiction of the Falcon of the Plantagenets above the personal badge of Edward IV with the inscription "FALCON OF THE PLANTAGENETS \cdot 10Z \cdot FINE GOLD \cdot 999.9 \cdot " and the date of the year.

The coin shall have a grained edge.'

TWENTY-FIVE POUND GOLD COIN

4. (1) A new coin of gold of the denomination of twenty-five pounds shall be made, being a coin of a standard weight of 7.80 grammes, a standard diameter of 22 millimetres, a millesimal fineness of not less than 999, and being circular in shape.

(2) In the making of the said gold coin a remedy (that is, a variation from the standard weight or diameter specified above) shall be allowed of an amount not exceeding the following, that is to say:

(a) a variation from the said standard weight of an amount per coin of 0.025 grammes; and

(b) a variation from the said standard diameter of 0.125 millimetres per coin.

(3) The least current weight of the said gold coin shall be 7.75 grammes.

(4) The variation from the standard weight will be measured as the average of a sample of not more than one kilogram of the coin.

(5) The design of the said gold coin shall be as follows:

'For the obverse impression Our effigy with the inscription "- ELIZABETH II \cdot D \cdot G \cdot REG \cdot F \cdot D \cdot 25 POUNDS", and for the reverse either:

(a) a depiction of the Black Bull of Clarence supporting the arms as used by Edward IV and Richard III as well as all the Sovereigns of the Houses of Lancaster and Tudor with the inscription "- BLACK BULL OF CLARENCE -" and the date of the year; or

(b) a depiction of the Black Bull of Clarence supporting the arms as used by Edward IV and Richard III as well as all the Sovereigns of the Houses of Lancaster and Tudor with the inscription "BLACK BULL OF CLARENCE 1/4OZ \cdot FINE GOLD \cdot 999.9 \cdot " and the date of the year; or (c) a depiction of the Falcon of the Plantagenets above the personal badge of Edward IV with the inscription " \cdot FALCON OF THE PLANTAGENETS \cdot " and the date of the year; or

(d) a depiction of the Falcon of the Plantagenets above the personal badge of Edward IV with the inscription "FALCON OF THE PLANTAGENETS 1/4OZ \cdot FINE GOLD \cdot 999.9 \cdot " and the date of the year.

The coin shall have a grained edge.'

FIVE HUNDRED POUND STANDARD SILVER COIN

5. (1) A new coin of silver of the denomination of five hundred pounds shall be made, being a coin of a standard weight of 1005 grammes, a standard diameter of 100 millimetres, a standard composition of not less than 999 parts per thousand fine silver, and being circular in shape.

(2) In the making of the said silver coin a remedy (that is, a variation from the standard weight or diameter specified above) shall be allowed of an amount not exceeding the following, that is to say:

(a) a variation from the said standard weight of an amount per coin of 5 grammes; and

(b) a variation from the said standard diameter of 0.25 millimetres per coin.

(3) The variation from the standard weight will be measured by weighing each coin separately.

(4) The design of the said silver coin shall be as follows:

'For the obverse impression Our effigy with the inscription "- ELIZABETH II \cdot D \cdot G \cdot REG \cdot F \cdot D \cdot 500 POUNDS", and for the reverse either:

(a) a depiction of the Black Bull of Clarence supporting the arms as used by Edward IV and Richard III as well as all the Sovereigns of the Houses of Lancaster and Tudor with the inscription "• BLACK BULL OF CLARENCE •" and the date of the year; or

(b) a depiction of the Falcon of the Plantagenets above the personal badge of Edward IV with the inscription "- FALCON OF THE PLANTAGENETS -" and the date of the year.

The coin shall have a grained edge.'

(5) The said silver coin shall be legal tender for payment of any amount in any part of Our United Kingdom.

TEN POUND STANDARD SILVER COIN

6. (1) A new coin of silver of the denomination of ten pounds shall be made, being a coin of a standard weight of 311.527 grammes, a standard diameter of 89.00 millimetres, a standard composition of not less than 999 parts per thousand fine silver, and being circular in shape.

(2) In the making of the said silver coin a remedy (that is, a variation from the standard weight or diameter specified above) shall be allowed of an amount not exceeding the following, that is to say:

(a) a variation from the said standard weight of an amount per coin of 0.48 grammes; and

(b) a variation from the said standard diameter of 0.25 millimetres per coin.

(3) The variation from the standard weight will be measured as the average of a sample of not more than one kilogram of the coin.
(4) The design of the said silver sain aball he as follows:

(4) The design of the said silver coin shall be as follows:

'For the obverse impression Our effigy with the inscription "- ELIZABETH II \cdot D \cdot G \cdot REG \cdot F \cdot D \cdot 10 POUNDS", and for the reverse either:

(a) a depiction of the Black Bull of Clarence supporting the arms as used by Edward IV and Richard III as well as all the Sovereigns of the Houses of Lancaster and Tudor with the inscription "BLACK BULL OF CLARENCE 100Z \cdot FINE SILVER \cdot 999.9 \cdot " and the date of the year; or

(b) a depiction of the Falcon of the Plantagenets above the personal badge of Edward IV with the inscription "FALCON OF THE PLANTAGENETS \cdot 100Z \cdot FINE SILVER \cdot 999.9 \cdot " and the date of the year.

The coin shall have a grained edge.'

(5) The said silver coin shall be legal tender for payment of any amount in any part of Our United Kingdom.

TEN POUND STANDARD SILVER COIN

7. (1) A new coin of silver of the denomination of ten pounds shall be made, being a coin of a standard weight of 156.295 grammes, a standard diameter of 65 millimetres, a standard composition of not less than 999 parts per thousand fine silver, and being circular in shape.

(2) In the making of the said silver coin a remedy (that is, a variation from the standard weight or diameter specified above) shall be allowed of an amount not exceeding the following, that is to say:

(a) a variation from the said standard weight of an amount per coin of 0.85 grammes; and

(b) a variation from the said standard diameter of 0.125 millimetres per coin.

(3) The variation from the standard weight will be measured as the average of a sample of not more than one kilogram of the coin.

(4) The design of the said silver coin shall be as follows:

'For the obverse impression Our effigy with the inscription "- ELIZABETH II \cdot D \cdot G \cdot REG \cdot F \cdot D \cdot 10 POUNDS", and for the reverse either;

(a) a depiction of the Black Bull of Clarence supporting the arms as used by Edward IV and Richard III as well as all the Sovereigns of the Houses of Lancaster and Tudor with the inscription " \cdot BLACK BULL OF CLARENCE \cdot " and the date of the year; or

(b) a depiction of the Falcon of the Plantagenets above the personal badge of Edward IV with the inscription " \cdot FALCON OF THE PLANTAGENETS \cdot " and the date of the year.

The coin shall have a grained edge.'

(5) The said silver coin shall be legal tender for payment of any amount in any part of Our United Kingdom.

TEN POUND SILVER PIEDFORT COIN

8. (1) A new coin of silver of the denomination of ten pounds shall be made, being a coin of a standard weight of 312.590 grammes, a standard diameter of 65 millimetres, a standard composition of not less than 999 parts per thousand fine silver, and being circular in shape.

(2) In the making of the said silver coin a remedy (that is, a variation from the standard weight or diameter specified above) shall be allowed of an amount not exceeding the following, that is to say:

(a) a variation from the said standard weight of an amount per coin of 1.75 grammes; and

(b) a variation from the said standard diameter of 0.125 millimetres per coin.

(3) The variation from the standard weight will be measured as the average of a sample of not more than one kilogram of the coin.

(4) The design of the said silver coin shall be as follows:

'For the obverse impression Our effigy with the inscription "- ELIZABETH II \cdot D \cdot G \cdot REG \cdot F \cdot D \cdot 10 POUNDS", and for the reverse either:

(a) a depiction of the Black Bull of Clarence supporting the arms as used by Edward IV and Richard III as well as all the Sovereigns of the Houses of Lancaster and Tudor with the inscription "• BLACK BULL OF CLARENCE •" and the date of the year; or

(b) a depiction of the Falcon of the Plantagenets above the personal badge of Edward IV with the inscription "- FALCON OF THE PLANTAGENETS -" and the date of the year.

The coin shall have a grained edge.'

(5) The said silver coin shall be legal tender for payment of any amount in any part of Our United Kingdom.

FIVE POUND STANDARD SILVER COIN

9. (1) A new coin of silver of the denomination of five pounds shall be made, being a coin of a standard weight of 62.420 grammes, a standard diameter of 38.61 millimetres, a standard composition of not less than 999 parts per thousand fine silver, and being circular in shape.

(2) In the making of the said silver coin a remedy (that is, a variation from the standard weight, diameter or composition specified above) shall be allowed of an amount not exceeding the following, that is to say:

(a) a variation from the said standard weight of an amount per coin of 0.195 grammes; and

(b) a variation from the said standard diameter of 0.125 millimetres per coin.

(3) The variation from the standard weight will be measured as the average of a sample of not more than one kilogram of coin.

(4) The design of the said silver coin shall be as follows:

For the obverse impression Our effigy with the inscription "- ELIZABETH II \cdot D \cdot G \cdot REG \cdot F \cdot D \cdot 5 POUNDS", and for the reverse either:

(a) a depiction of the Black Bull of Clarence supporting the arms as used by Edward IV and Richard III as well as all the Sovereigns of the Houses of Lancaster and Tudor with the inscription "BLACK BULL OF CLARENCE 2OZ \cdot FINE SILVER \cdot 999.9 \cdot " and the date of the year; or (b) a depiction of the Falcon of the Plantagenets above the personal badge of Edward IV with the inscription "FALCON OF THE PLANTAGENETS \cdot 2OZ \cdot FINE SILVER \cdot 999.9 \cdot " and the date of the year.

The coin shall have a grained edge.'

(5) The said silver coin shall be legal tender for payment of any amount in any part of Our United Kingdom.

TWO POUND STANDARD SILVER COIN

10. (1) A new coin of silver of the denomination of two pounds shall be made, being a coin of a standard weight of 31.210 grammes, a standard diameter of 38.61 millimetres, a standard composition of not less than 999 parts per thousand fine silver, and being circular in shape.

(2) In the making of the said silver coin a remedy (that is, a variation from the standard weight or diameter specified above) shall be allowed of an amount not exceeding the following, that is to say:

(a) a variation from the said standard weight of an amount per coin of 0.15 grammes; and

(b) a variation from the said standard diameter of 0.125 millimetres per coin.

(3) The variation from the standard weight will be measured as the average of a sample of not more than one kilogram of the coin.

(4) The design of the said silver coin shall be as follows:

'For the obverse impression Our effigy with the inscription "- ELIZABETH II \cdot D \cdot G \cdot REG \cdot F \cdot D \cdot 2 POUNDS", and for the reverse either:

(a) a depiction of the Black Bull of Clarence supporting the arms as used by Edward IV and Richard III as well as all the Sovereigns of the Houses of Lancaster and Tudor with the inscription " \cdot BLACK BULL OF CLARENCE \cdot " and the date of the year; or

(b) a depiction of the Falcon of the Plantagenets above the personal badge of Edward IV with the inscription "- FALCON OF THE PLANTAGENETS -" and the date of the year.

The coin shall have a grained edge.'

(5) The said silver coin shall be legal tender for payment of any amount in any part of Our United Kingdom.

ONE HUNDRED POUND PLATINUM COIN

11. (1) A new coin of platinum of the denomination of one hundred pounds shall be made, being a coin of a standard weight of 31.21 grammes, a standard diameter of 32.69 millimetres and being circular in shape.

(2) In the making of the said platinum coin a remedy (that is, a variation from the standard weight or diameter specified above) shall be allowed of an amount not exceeding the following, that is to say:

(a) a variation from the said standard weight of an amount per coin of 0.15 grammes; and

(b) a variation from the said standard diameter of 0.125 millimetres per coin.

(3) The said platinum coin may contain impurities of five-tenths of one per centum.

(4) The variation from the standard weight will be measured as the average of a sample of not more than one kilogram of the coin.

(5) The composition of the standard trial plates to be used for determining the justness of the said platinum coin shall be pure platinum.

(6) The design of the said platinum coin shall be as follows:

'For the obverse impression Our effigy with the inscription "- ELIZABETH II \cdot D \cdot G \cdot REG \cdot F \cdot D \cdot 100 POUNDS", and for the reverse either:

(a) a depiction of the Black Bull of Clarence supporting the arms as used by Edward IV and Richard III as well as all the Sovereigns of the Houses of Lancaster and Tudor with the inscription "BLACK BULL OF CLARENCE 1OZ \cdot FINE PLATINUM \cdot 999.5 \cdot and the date of the year; or

(b) a depiction of the Falcon of the Plantagenets above the personal badge of Edward IV with the inscription "FALCON OF THE PLANTAGENETS \cdot 10Z \cdot FINE PLATINUM \cdot 999.5 \cdot " and the date of the year.

The coin shall have a grained edge.'

(7) The said platinum coin shall be legal tender for payment of any amount in any part of Our United Kingdom.

FIVE POUND CUPRO-NICKEL COIN

12. (1) A new coin of cupro-nickel of the denomination of five pounds shall be made, being a coin of a standard weight of 28.28 grammes, a standard diameter of 38.61 millimetres, a standard composition of seventy-five per centum copper and twenty-five per centum nickel, and being circular in shape.

(2) In the making of the said cupro-nickel coin a remedy (that is, a variation from the standard weight, composition or diameter specified above) shall be allowed of an amount not exceeding the following, that is to say:

(a) a variation from the said standard weight of an amount per coin of 0.75 grammes;

(b) a variation from the said standard diameter of 0.125 millimetres per coin; and

(c) a variation from the said standard composition of two per centum copper and two per centum nickel.

(3) The said cupro-nickel coin may contain impurities of three-quarters of one per centum.

(4) The variation from the standard weight will be measured as the average of a sample of not more than one kilogram of the coin.

(5) The design of the said cupro-nickel coin shall be as follows:

'For the obverse impression Our effigy with the inscription "- ELIZABETH II \cdot D \cdot G \cdot REG \cdot FID \cdot DEF \cdot 5 POUNDS", and for the reverse either:

(a) a depiction of the Black Bull of Clarence supporting the arms as used by Edward IV and Richard III as well as all the Sovereigns of the Houses of Lancaster and Tudor with the inscription " \cdot BLACK BULL OF CLARENCE \cdot " and the date of the year; or

(b) a depiction of the Falcon of the Plantagenets above the personal badge of Edward IV with the inscription " \cdot FALCON OF THE PLANTAGENETS \cdot " and the date of the year.

The coin shall have a grained edge.'

(6) The said cupro-nickel coin shall be legal tender for payment of any amount in any part of Our United Kingdom.

13. This Proclamation shall come into force on the fourteenth day of December Two thousand and seventeen.

Given at Our Court at Buckingham Palace, this thirteenth day of December in the year of Our Lord Two thousand and seventeen and in the sixty-sixth year of Our Reign.

GOD SAVE THE QUEEN

(2929920)

ENVIRONMENT & INFRASTRUCTURE

ENERGY



An Coimisiún um Rialáil Fóntas

Commission for

Statutory Notice

Published in accordance with Section 20 of the Electricity Regulation Act, 1999 ("the Act"), Electricity Regulation (Amendment) (Single Electricity Market) Act, 2007 and Energy Act, 2016 and amendments thereto

ELECTRICITY INTERCONNECTOR OPERATOR LICENCE

In the matter of Section 19, 20, 21, 22 and 29 of the Act. TAKE NOTICE THAT THE COMMISSION FOR REGULATION OF UTILITIES (the "Commission") IS OF THE OPINION THAT CONDITIONS OR REQUIREMENTS CONTAINED IN THE ELECTRICITY INTERCONNECTOR OPERATOR LICENCE (the "Interconnector Licence") ISSUED BY THE COMMISSION PURSUANT TO SECTION 14 (1) (i) OF THE ACT SHOULD BE AMENDED TO FACILITATE NEW WHOLESALE MARKET ARRANGEMENTS IN THE SINGLE ELECTRICITY MARKET DESCRIBED IN THE ACT AND PROPOSES TO MODIFY THE INTERCONNECTOR LICENCE AS FOLLOWING:

1. The Interconnector Licence will be modified in accordance with the

- following terms and conditions:
- a. Part I (Terms of the Licence)
- b. Condition 1 (Interpretation and Construction)
- c. Condition 6 (Compliance with Codes)

d. Condition 9 (Provision of Information to the Transmission System

- Operator, Distribution System Operator, Market Operator)
- e. Condition 10 (Central Dispatch and Interconnector Transfers)
- f. Condition 11 (Ancillary Services)
- g. Condition 15 (Capacity Utilisation)
- h. Condition 16 (Dispute Resolution)
- i. Condition 17 (Prohibited Activities)

j. Condition 18 (Restriction of Use of Certain Information)

- k. Condition 19 (Use of Revenues)
- I. Condition 20 (Access to the Licensee's Interconnector)

m. Condition 21 (Application of Licence Conditions 19 and 20)

n. Schedule 2 (Right of the Commission to Revoke this Licence)

2. The nature of the proposed modifications and the reasons therefor are stated in the Annex to this notice.

3. An information paper setting out the proposed modifications to the Interconnector Licence and the background to the nature of and reasons for the proposed modifications stated in this notice is published on the Commission's website www.cru.ie.

4. Representations or objections with respect to the proposed modifications can be made before 17 January 2018 (being a date not less than 28 days from the date of the publication of this notice) for consideration by the Commission and shall be sent preferably by email to isemlicences@cru.ie or alternatively by post to ISEM Licences, Commission for Regulation of Utilities, The Exchange, Belgard Square North, Tallaght, Dublin 24.

5. Where within the period specified in paragraph 4 above no objections or representations are made or such representations or objections as are made in that period specified in paragraph 4 above are subsequently withdrawn the modifications of the Interconnector Licence shall have effect accordingly.

6. Where objections or representations made within the period specified in paragraph 4 are not withdrawn -

(a) the Commission may either accept or reject such representations, in whole or in part, and the modifications shall have effect accordingly, or

(b) where it is satisfied that sufficient grounds exist to warrant a public hearing, the Commission may cause such a public hearing to be held. 7. The Commission shall, within a reasonable period from the date of completion of the public hearing, make a determination -

(a) to modify a licence or an authorisation in accordance with the proposed modification, or

(b) not to make the modifications concerned.

8. Where the Commission rejects any objections or representations made under this section without a public hearing being held, the reasons for the rejection and the refusal of a public hearing shall be notified to the persons who made those objections or representations and the proposed modifications shall be effected in accordance with Section 22(3) of the Act.

9. The proposed modifications relate to the Single Electricity Market, thus the Commission shall have due regard in exercising its functions under Sections 20 to 23 of the Act to the desirability of similar modifications (including similar modifications in Northern Ireland) Regulation of Utilities 0. In accordance with Section 29 of the Act, a person who is a

holder of a licence and who wishes to appeal against a decision of the Commission to modify the licence concerned may, within 28 days of the making of the decision to modify a licence, request the Minister to establish a panel to be known and in the Act referred to as an 'Appeal Panel'.

11. For further information please see the Commission's information paper at www.cru.ie.

Signed: Paul McGowan Chair of the Commission

15 December 2017

ANNEX: STATEMENT OF THE NATURE OF AND REASONS FOR PROPOSED MODIFICATIONS TO THE INTERCONNECTOR LICENCE

Nature of proposed

modification

Company'

definition of

of "Ancillary

"Ancillary Services".

It is proposed to

Condition Part I Terms of the Licence (Name of the

licence holder)

The proposed modification is to reflect the change in name of the licence holder, from 'Eirgrid Interconnector Limited' to 'Eirgrid Interconnector **Designated Activity**

modifications According to the Companies Act 2014 all existing private companies limited by shares had the options of converting to one of the new company types: LTD or a designated activity company (DAC), during a transition period which ended in

Reason(s) for

proposed

		November 2016. The licence holder opted to convert to a DAC and its name therefore changed to EIDAC. This proposed change is required to reflect that change.
Section A, Condition 1 Interpretation and Construction	The Interconnector Licence presently envisages EIDAC being required to facilitate the provision of Ancillary Services if requested by the TSO in accordance with the Grid Code. The scope of the substantive obligation is, in	The Grid Code sets out minimum requirements in terms of the ancillary services that the Interconnector is or will be required to provide. However, the Grid Code does not cover off all services that the Interconnector may provide, such as

does not services ctor may provide, such as effect, defined by the services in respect of the DS3 programme. Therefore, the Commission expand the definition considers that it is no

Condition	Nature of proposed modification	Reason(s) for proposed	Condition	Nature of proposed modification	Reason(s) for proposed
Section A, Condition 1	Services" to include other services as directed by the Commission from time to time. Introduce definition	modifications longer appropriate to limit the definition to only the services mandated by the Grid Code. Proposed			modifications This is because at I- SEM Go Live, a new dispute resolution process contained within the Harmonised Allocation Rules will
Interpretation and Construction	for the term CACM Regulation.	modifications to other licence conditions refer to the term CACM Regulation, therefore a definition is required.	Section A, Condition 1 Interpretation and Construction	Introduce definition for the term Interconnector Revenue.	come into force. Proposed modifications to other licence conditions refer to the term Interconnector
Section A, Condition 1 Interpretation and Construction	Introduce definition for the term Capacity Market Code.	Proposed modifications to other licence conditions refer to the term Capacity Market Code, therefore a definition is required.			Revenue, therefore a definition is required. Under I-SEM arrangements, the licensee's revenue streams will change to incorporate new
Section A, Condition 1 Interpretation and Construction	Introduce definition for the term Companies Act.	The term Companies Act appears in the current version of the Interconnector Licence but is not defined anywhere in the licence. The proposed modification intends to rectify this oversight and ensure certainty as to how these provisions should be interpreted.			sources (in particular, from Financial Transmission Rights, participation in the Capacity Market and from Ancillary Services). It is proposed, therefore, to introduce a definition for Interconnector Revenues which appropriately covers
Section A, Condition 1 Interpretation and Construction	Introduce definition for the term Electricity Market Regulation.	Proposed modifications to other licence conditions refer to the term Electricity Market Regulation, therefore a definition is required.	Section A, Condition 1 Interpretation and Construction	Amend the definition of "Licensee".	EIDAC's various revenue streams in the I-SEM. As outlined in further detail above, the proposed modification reflects the change in the licensee's name.
Section A, Condition 1 Interpretation and Construction	Introduce definition for the term FCA Regulation.	Proposed modifications to other licence conditions refer to the term FCA Regulation, therefore a definition is	Section A, Condition 1 Interpretation and Construction	of Market Operator Licence.	The term Market Operator Licence is not used anywhere in the Licence; therefore, a definition is not required.
Section A, Condition 1 Interpretation and Construction	It is proposed to introduce a definition for Financial Transmission Rights, as the proposed modification to Condition 15 (Capacity Utilisation) contains reference to this term.	required. Proposed modifications to other licence conditions refer to the term Financial Transmission Rights, therefore a definition is required. This is because under the new I-SEM arrangements, no longer will the licensee offer interconnector users physical capacity but will instead move to arrangements whereby Financial	Section A, Condition 1 Interpretation and Construction	Introduce definition for the term Network Codes.	Proposed modifications to other licence conditions refer to the term Network Codes, therefore a definition is required. This is so EIDAC's obligations under the Interconnector Licence adequately refer to the wider sources of its legal obligations under the Electricity Market Regulation and its subsidiary network codes and guidelines.
Section A, Condition 1 Interpretation and Construction	It is proposed to introduce a definition for Harmonised Allocation Rules.	Transmission Rights are offered. Proposed modifications to other licence conditions refer to the term Harmonised Allocation Rules, therefore a definition is required.	Section A, Condition 1 Interpretation and Construction	Introduce definition for the term Nominated Electricity Market Operator. As the EU framework envisages NEMOs	Proposed modifications to other licence conditions refer to the term Nominated Electricity Market Operator, therefore a definition is required.

Condition	Nature of proposed modification	Reason(s) for proposed	Condition	Nature of proposed modification	Reason(s) for proposed
	who are designated in one Member State having the ability to 'passport' their service offering into	modifications		include information concerning capacity and constraints of the Licensee's Interconnector.	modifications
	another Member State, this definition should be sufficiently wide to cover both any NEMO designated as such by the RAs in Ireland and Northern Ireland as well as any 'passporting' NEMO (which have been		Section A, Condition 10 Scheduling and Dispatch and Interconnector Transfers	Amend the condition, including its title, to refer to 'scheduling and dispatch' rather than 'central dispatch'. A further modification is proposed to paragraph 1 to obligate the Licensee to have appropriate	The proposed modification to paragraph 1 reflects the I-SEM related changes in processes related to interconnector transfers. The proposed changes in the terminology used in this condition aim
Section A, Condition 1 hterpretation and Construction	designated in other Member States). Amend the definition of SEM Trading and Settlement Code so that it refers to the specific section of the Act under which the Act is made.	The proposed modification updates the reference to the relevant section in the Act as this is more accurate than the current drafting. The SEM Trading and		arrangements in place to ensure that all interconnector transfers for scheduling and dispatch are submitted in accordance with the SEM Trading and Settlement Code.	to achieve closer alignment with the revised trading arrangements in the I SEM and consistency with the Grid Code.
		Settlement Code is defined in the Interconnector Licence by reference to the section of the Act under which it is developed. Presently, the definition refers to s9 of the Act, whereas the SEM Trading and Settlement Code is developed pursuant to s9BA (1) of the Act.	Section A, Condition 11 Ancillary Services	This condition presently requires the Licensee to facilitate the provision of Ancillary Services when requested by the TSO and in accordance with the provisions of the Grid Code. The proposed modification enables the Commission to direct the Licensee to	The Grid Code sets out minimum requirements in terms of the ancillary services that the Interconnector is required to provide. However, it does not cover off all services that the Interconnector provides or will provide, such as
ection A, Condition 6 Compliance with Codes	Introduce a new requirement requiring the licence holder to be party to and comply with the Capacity Market Code, insofar as applicable to it. It is also proposed to add the Capacity Market Code as one of the Codes that the licence holder is required to report to the Commission in	Under the new I-SEM arrangements, the Interconnector will be eligible to participate in the Capacity Market. As such, it will be expected to accede to and comply with the Capacity Market Code (insofar as applicable to it). As such, this condition needs to be updated.		facilitate the provision of ancillary services above the minimum requirements set out in the Grid Code.	services provided in respect of DS3. Therefore, it is no longer appropriate to limit the definition to only those services mandated in the Grid Code. The proposed modification seeks to provide an enhanced level of flexibility to enable the Commission to direct EIDAC to provide services over and
ection A, Condition 9 Provision of information to the ransmission System Operator, Distribution Bystem Operator, or Market Operator	terms of compliance. The proposed modifications extend the categories of entities to whom the Interconnector is obligated to furnish information, by including NEMOs and any transmission system operators licensed in the EU. It is also proposed to increase the granularity of the information furnished by the Licensee to	The proposed modifications permit the Licensee to provide information regarding the operation, capacity and constraints of the Interconnector to any person designated to perform the activities of a NEMO and TSOs licensed in the EU.	Section A, Condition 15 Capacity Utilisation	Amend condition so that the Licensee's obligation to make available the maximum capacity of the interconnector in compliance with safety standards is stipulated as being "as set out in any of the Network Codes and the Electricity Market Regulation".	above those set out i the Grid Code as it considers necessary. Amend condition to reflect the Licensee's obligations to auction Financial Transmission Rights on its interconnector, under revised trading arrangements in the ISEM.

Condition	Nature of proposed modification	Reason(s) for proposed	Condition	Nature of proposed modification	Reason(s) for proposed
	Further amendment to obligate the Licensee to make available arrangements for the auctioning of Financial Transmission Rights, as required under	modifications		Market Code in the list of arrangements under which the Licensee may be expressly permitted or required to disclose that	modifications
Section A, Condition 16 Dispute Resolution	the dispute resolution process contained within the Harmonised Allocation Rules (HAR) over the existing dispute provisions in circumstances where the HAR provisions are engaged. This reflects the new arrangements from I-	At I-SEM Go Live, a new dispute resolution process contained within the HAR will come into force. As such, it is proposed that this Condition be modified to make the existing dispute resolution process subject to the new HAR provisions for those disputes which fall within the scope of the HAR.	Section B, Condition 19 Use of Revenues	information. It is proposed to amend paragraphs 1 and 2 to refer to the new defined term of "Interconnector Revenues", so as to capture sources of revenue other than those already set out in the condition. A further amendment to paragraph 2 creates the potential for Interconnector Revenues to be used	defined term "Interconnector Revenues". The
Section A, Condition 17 Prohibited Activities	SEM Go Live. Modify condition to allow the Licensee to engage in the listed prohibited activities only in specific circumstances provided for in an explicit written consent granted by the Commission.	This mechanism is considered necessary under the revised trading arrangements in I-SEM where it may be reasonable to allow the Licensee to engage in a prohibited activity, for example where a physical trip of the Interconnector left the Licensee with an imbalance position in the I-SEM Balancing Market. In		for such purposes as may be directed by the Commission from time to time, as well as for the two existing acceptable purposes already stated in the condition which are to be retained.	
		any request for permission to engage in a prohibited activity the Licensee shall clearly outline the rationale behind the request, and in any written consent the Commission shall clearly define the acceptable circumstances under which the Licensee may engage in such prohibited activity.	Section B, Condition 20, Access to the Licensee's Interconnector	It is proposed to modify paragraph 1 of this condition to oblige the Licensee to make the capacity of the interconnector available in accordance with arrangements made under CACM, the FCA regulations and their subsidiary methodologies (as well as in compliance with s34 of the Act).	The applicable rules for allocation of capacity after the I- SEM go-live date are set out in CACM and FCA Regulation (and their subsidiary methodologies); it is therefore appropriate to reference these in Condition 20(1) and (2) of the licence.
Section A, Condition 18 Restriction on Use of Certain Information	It is proposed to amend paragraph 1 and 4(b) (i) to include updated and accurate references to the sources of the obligations placed on the Licensee in respect of	The proposed modifications reflect the range of sources for the obligations placed on the Licensee in respect of use of certain information.	Section B, Condition 21 Application of Licence Condition 19	Condition 21 has been modified to reflect modifications to conditions 19 and 20. In addition, paragraph 2 has been amended to clarify the legislation referred to therein.	The proposed modifications to conditions 19 and 20 require amendments to condition 21. The proposed modifications reflect these modifications.
	restrictions on use of information. It is proposed to update paragraph 4(c) to refer to the Capacity		Schedule 2 Right of the Commission to Revoke this Licence	Schedule 2 has been modified to reflect the new section numbers in the Companies Act 2014.	The Companies Act 1963 has now been replaced by the Companies Act 2014 which requires these modification to be made.

(2929076)

THE OFFSHORE PETROLEUM PRODUCTION AND PIPE-LINES (ASSESSMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL EFFECTS) REGULATIONS 1999 (AS AMENDED)

ENVIRONMENTAL STATEMENT DECISIONS

Pursuant to regulations 5A(7) and 5A(8) of the above Regulations, the Secretary of State gives notice of the following decision(s) in respect of the Secretary of State's agreement to the grant of consent in relation to a relevant project under regulation 5A(1)(c) of the above Regulations.

Reference	Operator	Project Name	Quad/ Block	Decision Issued		
D/4202/2017	Dana Petroleum (E&P) Limited	Western Isles Development Harris and Barra Fields Increase in Production	210/24	13/11/2017		
Summary of representations received		Consultees confirmed no objections. No response to public notice.				
Main reasons / conclusions on which decision is based		Main considerations were discharges to the marine environment and atmospheric emissions, but impacts were localised and not significant. No modifications were required to existing infrastructure or facilities.				
Relevant mitigation r	neasures, environmental	No specific measures or conditions attached t	to decision.			

conditions or monitoring conditions attached to decision

Having regard to the environmental statement(s) submitted under the above Regulations, any information provided under regulation 10 of these Regulations and any representations received, the Secretary of State has assessed the project(s) as not likely to have a significant effect on the environment, and has agreed to the grant of consent under the Petroleum Act 1998 providing the project is undertaken as specified in the Environmental Statement.

Direction Decisions

Pursuant to regulations 6(11) and 6(12) of the above Regulations, the Secretary of State gives notice of the following decision(s), in respect of application(s) made under regulation 6 of the above Regulations requesting a direction confirming that a relevant project need not be accompanied by an environmental statement and confirming the Secretary of State's agreement to the grant of consent.

Reference	Operator	Project Name	Quad/ Block	Direction Issued			
DRA/500	Maersk Oil North Sea Limited	Culzean Well 22/25a-C6	22/25a	02/11/2017			
Main reasons / co is based	onclusions on which decision	Main considerations were discharges to the marine environment, atmospheric emissions and interference with other users of the sea. Chemical discharges assessed as no risk to marine environment, and atmospheric emissions rapidly dispersed to background levels. Impacts were localised and not significant.					
Mitigation feature	s/measures	÷ .	Oil-based mud cuttings thermally treated to reduce oil content prior to discharge. No bunkering during hours of darkness, and appropriate controls in place to reduce the likelihood of				
Reference	Operator	Project Name	Quad/ Block	Direction Issued			
PLA/462	Engie E&P UK Ltd	Freespan Correction, Pipelines PL3121 and PLU3122	47/15	07/11/2017			
Main reasons / co is based	onclusions on which decision	Main considerations were deposit of materials on of the sea. \hat{A} \hat{A} Impacts were localised and not sig		ence with other users			
Mitigation feature	s/measures	Deposits will be the minimum required to achieve objectives, and designed to prevent unnecessary interference with other sea users. Appropriate navigational controls will be					
Reference	Operator	implemented. Project Name	Quad/ Block	Direction Issued			
PRA/43	Apache Beryl I Ltd	Buckland Field Increase in Production	09/13aA	01/11/2017			
PRA/82	Perenco U.K. Ltd	Trent Field Increase in Production	43/24	02/11/2017			
PRA/215	ENI UK Limited	Lennox Field Increase in Production	110/15a	02/11/2017			
PRA/408	ENI UK Limited	Hamilton North Field Increase in Production	110/13b	02/11/2017			
PRA/125	Nexen Petroleum UK Ltd	Peregrine Field Increase in Production	20/1	03/11/2017			
PRA/144	BP Exploration Operating Company Ltd	Rhum Field Increase in Production	3/29a	03/11/2017			
PRA/53	Shell U.K. Ltd	Gannet C Field Increase in Production	21/30	07/11/2017			
PRA/39	Shell U.K. Ltd	Brent Field Increase in Production	211/29	09/11/2017			
PRA/59	Shell U.K Ltd	Curlew B and D Fields Increase in Production	29/07	09/11/2017			
PRA/9	Repsol Sinopec Resources UK Ltd	Auk Field Increase in Production	30/16	13/11/2017			

ENVIRONMENT & INFRASTRUCTURE

Reference	Operator	Project Name	Quad/ Block	Direction Issued
PRA/131	Chevron North Sea Ltd	Alba Field Increase in Production	16/26	16/11/2017
PRA/155	BP Exploration Operating Company Ltd	Schiehallion Field Increase in Production	204/20	17/11/2017
PRA/16	CNR International (UK) Ltd	Thelma Field Increase in Production	16/17	24/11/2017
PRA/16	CNR International (UK) Ltd	Tiffany Field Increase in Production	16/17	24/11/2017
PRA/16	CNR International (UK) Ltd	Toni Field Increase in Production	16/17	24/11/2017
PRA/18	CNR International (UK) Ltd	Kyle Field Increase in Production	29/02c	24/11/2017
PRA/23	ConocoPhillips U.K. Ltd	Boulton Field Increase in Production	44/22a	27/11/2017
PRA/233	Total E&P UK Ltd	Edradour Field Increase in Production	206/04a	27/11/2017
PRA/18	CNR International (UK) Ltd	Banff Field Increase in Production	29/02 and 22/27a	28/11/2017
PRA/84	Shell U.K. Ltd	Brigantine B Field Increase in Production	49/19	30/11/2017
PRA/85	Shell U.K. Ltd	Cutter Field Increase in Production	49/9	30/11/2017

Main reasons / conclusions on which decision is based

Operator

Main considerations were related to discharges to the marine environment and atmospheric emissions. Chemical discharges assessed as no risk to environment, and atmospheric emissions rapidly dispersed to background levels. Impacts were localised and insignificant. Produced water deischarge treated to meet industry standards. Appropriate controls in place to reduce the likelihood of accidental events.

Having regard to the relevant application(s) for direction(s) submitted under the above Regulations, the Secretary of State has assessed the project(s) as not likely to have a significant effect on the environment, and has given a direction that the application for consent under the Petroleum Act 1998 need not be accompanied by an environmental statement; and has agreed to the issue of consent providing the project(s) is/are undertaken as specified in the application(s). The main reasons and considerations on which the decision(s) is/are based are summarised above, and have taken full account of the characteristics of the project(s), the environmental sensitivity of the areas likely to be affected and the nature and significance of the potential impacts, as set out in Schedule 1 to the Regulations.

Excluded Activity Decisions

Poforonco

Mitigation features/measures

Pursuant to regulation 5(10) of the above Regulations, the Secretary of State gives notice that, having regard to the matters set out in regulations 5(2) and/or 5(2A) and Schedule 1 to the Regulations, the Secretary of State has decided that the operations in respect of which consent is sought would not be likely to have a significant effect on the environment and accordingly no environmental statement need be prepared in respect of the relevant project.

Project Name

Operator	Project Name	Quad/ Block
Shell U.K Ltd	Gannet E, F and G Fields Production Extension	21/25, 22/26a, 21/30, 22/21
Repsol Sinopec Resources UK Ltd	Scapa Gas Pipeline Modification within 500Â metres of Scapa Template	14/19
Centrica North Sea Oil Limited	Birch Field Production Extension	16/12a
Perenco UK Limited	Hydraulic Umbilical Change-out within 500Å metres of Well	47/3
Perenco UK Limited	Hoton Field Production Extension	48/7
Perenco UK Limited	Amethyst East Field Production Extension	47/14
Perenco UK Limited	Ravenspurn North Field Production Extension	43/26
Perenco UK Limited	Hyde Field Production Extension	48/6
Perenco UK Limited	Woollaston Field Production Extension	42/28
Centrica Resources Limited	Statfjord Field Production Extension	211/25
	Shell U.K Ltd Repsol Sinopec Resources UK Ltd Centrica North Sea Oil Limited Perenco UK Limited Perenco UK Limited Perenco UK Limited Perenco UK Limited Perenco UK Limited	Shell U.K LtdGannet E, F and G Fields Production ExtensionRepsol Sinopec Resources UK LtdScapa Gas Pipeline Modification within 500Â metres of Scapa Template Birch Field Production ExtensionPerenco UK LimitedHydraulic Umbilical Change-out within 500Â metres of WellPerenco UK LimitedHoton Field Production ExtensionPerenco UK LimitedAmethyst East Field Production ExtensionPerenco UK LimitedRavenspurn North Field Production ExtensionPerenco UK LimitedHyde Field Production ExtensionPerenco UK LimitedWoollaston Field Production Extension

Further information in relation to all of the decisions detailed in this notice can be found on the GOV.UK website at: https://www.gov.uk/guidance/oil-and-gas-environmental-data.

If you have any questions in relation to this notice or the decisions, please contact the Environmental Management Team, Offshore Petroleum Regulator for Environment and Decommissioning (OPRED), AB1 Building, Crimon Place, Aberdeen AB10 1BJ (e-mail: emt@beis.gov.uk).

(2930884)

Quad/ Block

Property & land

SEIZURE & DETAINMENT OF PROPERTY 938 (CONTAINING ALL NOTICES PUBLISHED ONLINE BETWEEN 11 AND 17 DECEMBER 2017 | BELFAST GAZETTE

OTHER NOTICES

BELFAST GAZETTE | CONTAINING ALL NOTICES PUBLISHED ONLINE BETWEEN 11 AND 17 DECEMBER 2017 | 939 NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, PURSUANT TO SECTIONS 1064 AND

1077 OF THE COMPANIES ACT 2006, THAT IN RESPECT OF THE NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, PURSUANT TO SECTIONS 1064 AND UNDERMENTIONED COMPANY NOTICE OF APPOINTMENT OF A LIQUIDATOR WAS REGISTERED RECEIVED BY ME ON 12/12/2017 AND REGISTERED ON 14/12/2017 NI016771 MARALIN CONTRACTS LIMITED AND REGISTERED ON 07/12/2017 NI631696 LACM ASSOCIATES LIMITED HELEN SHILLIDAY REGISTRAR OF COMPANIES (2930885) HELEN SHILLIDAY **REGISTRAR OF COMPANIES**

1077 OF THE COMPANIES ACT 2006, THAT IN RESPECT OF THE UNDERMENTIONED COMPANY NOTICE OF APPOINTMENT OF A LIQUIDATOR WAS REGISTERED RECEIVED BY ME ON 23/11/2017 (2930889)

ENFORCEMENT OF JUDGMENTS OFFICE NOTICE OF GRANT OF A CERTIFICATE OF UNENFORCEABILITY RULE 83 OF THE JUDGMENTS ENFORCEMENT RULES (NI) 1981 04 DECEMBER €" 10 DECEMBER 2017

JODGIN			NULES (INI)	1901 04 DECEIVIDEN AC	IU DECEMBER	1 2017			
Debtor Num	Case Num	Forenames	Surname	Address Line 1	Address Line 3	Postc ode	Occupation	Amount Recovera ble †Â £â€™	Certificate Date
104341 9	C/05/- 07825	DAVID	STITT	28 CASTLEREAGH PARADE	BELFAST	BT5 5GT	TAXI DRIVER	742.7	06-Dec-17
	C/14/- 12194	DAVID	STITT	28 CASTLEREAGH PARADE	BELFAST	BT5 5GT	TAXI DRIVER	3116.64	06-Dec-17
	C/16/- 01946	DAVID	STITT	28 CASTLEREAGH PARADE	BELFAST	BT5 5GT	TAXI DRIVER	450.04	06-Dec-17
106882 7	C/14/- 09934	TERESA BRIDGET	MCVEIGH	33 LAUREL DRIVE	STRABANE	BT82 9PL	UNEMPLOYED	1303.86	06-Dec-17
	C/14/- 14256	TERESA BRIDGET	MCVEIGH	33 LAUREL DRIVE	STRABANE	BT82 9PL	UNEMPLOYED	294.87	06-Dec-17
108478 8	C/12/- 10653	SHIRLEY	GORDON	11 WALNUT GARDENS	LARNE	BT40 2WN	KITCHEN ASSISTANT	334.96	06-Dec-17
110239 4	C/12/- 10222	MARTYN	DORAN	19 ABBOT LINK	NEWTOWNA RDS	BT23 8XR	UNEMPLOYED	546.7	06-Dec-17
112266 2	C/14/- 04680	LAURA ANN	LYTTLE	6 ARDNAGLASS GARDENS	ANTRIM	BT41 1RH	UNEMPLOYED	9540.5	06-Dec-17
112772 2	C/14/- 13198	KIERA	WITHERO W	65 KILLOWEN GRANGE	LISBURN	BT28 3HQ	UNEMPLOYED	795.7	06-Dec-17
112919 5	C/15/- 00176	DAVID	HEATHERI NGTON	18 AGHERTON GARDENS	BALLYMONE Y	BT53 6PR	UMEMPLOYED	10.8	06-Dec-17
	C/16/- 03816	DAVID	HEATHERI NGTON	18 AGHERTON GARDENS	BALLYMONE Y	BT53 6PR	UMEMPLOYED	547.94	06-Dec-17
113696 6	C/16/- 03250	MARY	STENSON	44 HILLVIEW ROAD	ENNISKILLEN	BT74 6EY	P/TIME SALES ASSISTANT	986.64	06-Dec-17
113831 0	C/16/- 03721	SILVIU	BALAJ	4 GREENVALE MANOR	ANTRIM	BT41 1SB	TAXI DRIVER/ SHOPASSISTANT	2011.63	06-Dec-17
113940 4	C/17/- 00504	DONAL	KING	42 TARTNAKILLY ROAD	LIMAVADY	BT49 9NA	UMEMPLOYED	1058.16	06-Dec-17
114280 3	C/17/- 01471	YVONNE	GOULD	31 QUEENS ROAD	ANTRIM	BT41 1AL	UNEMPLOYED	8232.9	06-Dec-17
									(2030886)

(2930886)

(2930887)

COMPANIES

Corporate insolvency

Creditors' voluntary liquidation

APPOINTMENT OF LIQUIDATORS

Pursuant to Article 95, Insolvency Order 1989 And Rule 4.107, Insolvency Rules 1991 Name of Company: **CEFS LIMITED**

Company Number: NI054503

Nature of Business: Retail sale of other second-hand goods in stores Type of Liquidation: Creditors

Registered office: PJG Recovery (NI) Limited, 9 Gibson's Lane, Newtownards, BT23 4LJ

Liquidator's name and address: *Neil R Adair* PJG Recovery (NI) Limited, 9, Gibson's Lane, Newtownards, BT23 4U

Date of Appointment: 12 December 2017

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors (2930952)

Name of Company: TRANSPARENT FILM PRODUCTS LIMITED

Company Number: NI012294

Nature of Business: Packaging activities

Type of Liquidation: Creditors' Voluntary Liquidation

Registered office: Unit 1 6b Balloo Drive, Bangor, Down, Northern Ireland BT19 7QY

Principal trading address: Unit 1 6b Balloo Drive, Bangor, Down, Northern Ireland BT19 7QY

Liquidator's name and address: *Stephen Powell* and *Shane Biddlecombe*, both of HJS Recovery, 12-14 Carlton Place, Southampton, S015 2EA

Office Holder Numbers: 9561 and 9425.

Date of Appointment: 29 November 2017

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors

Alternative person to contact with enquiries about the case & telephone number Andy Barron, 02380 234 222, andy.barron@hjssolutions.co.uk (2930951)

FINAL MEETINGS

THE INSOLVENCY (NORTHERN IRELAND) ORDER 1989 VOLUNTARY YOUTH NETWORK FOR NORTHERN IRELAND (Company Number NI016988)

IN CREDITOR'S VOLUNTARY LIQUIDATION

CHARITY NUMBER NIC 101304

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN called pursuant to Article 92 of the Insolvency (Northern Ireland) Order 1989 that the Final Meeting of the Members of the above named company will be held at the offices of Houston Hunter, 32 Shandon Drive, Bangor, Co Down, BT20 5HR on Monday 15 January 2018 at 10:30 am to be followed by a Final Meeting of Creditors at 10:45am for the purposes of receiving an account of the Liquidator's acts and dealings for the period of the liquidation.

Forms of Proxy, if intended to be used, must be duly completed and lodged at the offices of Houston Hunter 32 Shandon Drive, Bangor, Co Down, BT20 5HR no later than 12 noon on the

Joan Houston, Liquidator

Date: 14 December 2017

(2930953)

Pursuant to Article 92 of the Insolvency (Northern Ireland) Order 1989 IN THE MATTER OF

TYRONE SAND & GRAVEL LIMITED (Company Number NI040419)

(IN LIQUIDATION) AND

IN THE MATTER OF THE INSOLVENCY (NORTHERN IRELAND) ORDER 1989 NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN pursuant to Article 92 of The INSOLVENCY (NORTHERN IRELAND) ORDER 1989, that the Final Meetings of Members and Creditors of the above-named Company, will be held at the offices of McCambridge Duffy LLP, 35 Templemore Business Park, Northland Road, Derry, BT48 0LD on 19 January 2018 at 10.30am and 10.45am respectively.

The meetings are called pursuant to Article 92 of the Insolvency (Northern Ireland) Order 1989 for the purpose of having an account laid before them by the Liquidator showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanations that may be given by the Liquidator.

A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the above meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote in his place. It is not necessary for the proxy to be a Member or Creditor.

Proxies to be used at the meeting should be lodged at the offices of McCambridge Duffy LLP, 35 Templemore Business Park, Northland Road, Derry BT48 0LD no later than 12 noon on the business day preceding the meeting.

James Green

Liquidator

14 December 2017

NOTICES TO CREDITORS

In the Matter of THE INSOLVENCY (NORTHERN IRELAND) ORDER 1989 AND

CEFS LIMITED

(Company Number NI054503)

IN LIQUIDATION Registered office: Registered Office: 9, Gibson's Lane, Newtownards, BT23 4LJ

Notice is hereby given that I, Neil R Adair, Licensed Insolvency Practitioner, was appointed liquidator of the above-named company on 12 December 2017, at the first meeting of creditors, pursuant to Article 86 of the INSOLVENCY (NORTHERN IRELAND) ORDER 1989.

Creditors of the above-named company are required on or before the 23rd day of January 2018, to send their full names and addresses and the particulars of their debts or claims and the names and addresses of their solicitors to Neil R Adair of PJG Recovery (NI) Limited, 9 Gibson's Lane, Newtownards, BT23 4LJ, the liquidator of the said company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said liquidator, to come in and prove their said debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved. Dated this 12 December 2017

Neil R Adair, Liquidator

dator

RESOLUTION FOR WINDING-UP

CEFS LIMITED

(Company Number NI054503)

At a General Meeting of the Members of the above-named company duly convened and held at the offices of PJG Recovery (NI) Limited, 9 Gibson's Lane, Newtownards, Co Down, BT23 4LJ on 12 December 2017, the following special resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this meeting that the company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business and that it is advisable to wind-up the same and accordingly the company be wound up voluntarily."

It was further resolved that Neil R Adair of PJG Recovery (NI) Limited, 9, Gibson's Lane, Newtownards, BT23 4LJbe appointed liquidator of the company.

Tadbirul Islam - Director

(2930949)

(2930888)

Liquidation by the Court

APPOINTMENT OF LIQUIDATORS

In the Matter of THE INSOLVENCY PARTNERSHIPS ORDER (NORTHERN IRELAND) 1995

And

XPRESS LAUNDRY

THE PARTNERSHIP (IN COMPULSORY LIQUIDATION)

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN pursuant to Article 124 of The Insolvent Partnerships Order (Northern Ireland) 1995 that a final meeting of the creditors of the Partnership will be held at Cavanagh Kelly, Chartered Accountants and Licensed Insolvency Practitioners, 36 - 38 Northland Row, Dungannon, Co. Tyrone, BT71 6AP on 29 January 2018 at 10.45am for the purpose of having an account laid before them by the Joint Liquidators showing the manner in which the winding-up of the Partnership has been conducted and property of the Partnership has been disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Joint Liquidators.

The following resolutions will be considered at the creditors' meeting:

That the Joint Liquidator's receipts and payments account be approved;

That the Joint Liquidator receives their release; and

That the books and records of the Partnership be destroyed by the Joint Liquidators 1 year after their release.

A person entitled to attend and vote at the above meeting may appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him.

Proxies, if intended to be used, must be lodged at the address shown above no later than 12 noon on 26 January 2018.

Date: 6 December 2017

Rachel Fowler & Melanie Giles

JOINT LIQUIDATORS

(2930893)

WINDING-UP ORDERS

THE INSOLVENCY (NORTHERN IRELAND) ORDER 1989 PHONETICS LIMITED

(Company Number NI043695)

By Order dated 07/12/2017, the above-named company

(registered office at 248 Upper Newtownards Road, Belfast, BT4 3EU, formerly 142 Cregagh Road, Belfast, BT6 9ET) was ordered to be wound up by the High Court of Justice in Northern Ireland. Commencement of winding up, 26/07/2017 Official Receiver (2930892)

(2000002)

(2930891)

THE INSOLVENCY (NORTHERN IRELAND) ORDER 1989 **SKEA CONSTRUCTION LTD** (Company Number NI606195) By Order dated 07/12/2017, the above-named company (registered office at 75 Castlebalfour Road, Farranasculloge,

Lisnaskea, BT92 0AW) was ordered to be wound up by the High Court of Justice in Northern Ireland. Commencement of winding up, 05/09/2017

Official Receiver

Members' voluntary liquidation

APPOINTMENT OF LIQUIDATORS

Company Number: NI016771 Name of Company: **MARALIN CONTRACTS LIMITED** Nature of Business: Development of Building Projects Type of Liquidation: Members Registered office: 34 Mount Royal, Plantation Avenue, Lisburn BT27 5BF *Gerard Gildernew*, Gildernew & Co. Ltd, 27 Market Square, Dungannon, BT70 1JD Office Holder Number: GBNI092. Date of Appointment: 11 December 2017 By whom Appointed: Members (2930947)

FINAL MEETINGS

NOTICE OF FINAL MEETING IN THE MATTER OF THE INSOLVENCY (NORTHERN IRELAND) ORDER 1989 AND

IN THE MATTER OF FERNWOOD DEVELOPMENTS (N.I) LIMITED

(Company Number NI041535) (IN MEMBERS' VOLUNTARY LIQUIDATION)

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN pursuant to Article 80 of The Insolvency (Northern Ireland) Order 1989, that the Final Meeting of the Members of the above named Company, will be held at the offices of PKF-FPM Accountants Limited, 1- 3 Arthur Street, Belfast, Co Antrim, BT1 4GA on 24 January 2018 at 10:00 am for the purpose of receiving an account showing the manner in which the winding-up of the company has been conducted and to receive any explanation that may be considered necessary. A member entitled to attend and vote is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote on their behalf. A proxy need not be a member of the company.

The following resolutions will be considered at the meeting:

1. That the Liquidator's final report and receipts and payments account be approved.

2. That the Liquidator receives his release.

3. That the Liquidator has the power to destroy the books and of the Company, 12 months after the final meeting.

Proxies to be used at the meeting must be returned to the offices of PKF-FPM Accountants Limited, 1-3 Arthur Street, Belfast, Co Antrim, BT1 4GA no later than 12 noon on the working day immediately before the meeting.

Seamas Keating

Liquidator of Fernwood Developments (N.I) Limited - In Liquidation Date: 13 December 2017

(2929519)

NOTICE OF FINAL MEETING IN THE MATTER OF THE INSOLVENCY (NORTHERN IRELAND) ORDER 1989

AND

IN THE MATTER OF

M.I.M SYSTEMS LIMITED (Company Number NI628594)

(IN MEMBERS' VOLUNTARY LIQUIDATION)

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN pursuant to Article 80 of The Insolvency (Northern Ireland) Order 1989, that the Final Meeting of the Members of the above named Company, will be held at the offices of PKF-FPM Accountants Limited, 1- 3 Arthur Street, Belfast, Co Antrim, BT1 4GA on 10 January 2018 at 11:00 am for the purpose of receiving an account showing the manner in which the winding-up of the company has been conducted and to receive any explanation that may be considered necessary. A member entitled to attend and vote is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote on their behalf. A proxy need not be a member of the company.

The following resolutions will be considered at the meeting:

1. That the Liquidator's final report and receipts and payments account be approved.

2. That the Liquidator receives his release.

3. That the Liquidator has the power to destroy the books and of the Company, 12 months after the final meeting.

Proxies to be used at the meeting must be returned to the offices of PKF-FPM Accountants Limited, 1- 3 Arthur Street, Belfast, Co Antrim, BT1 4GA no later than 12 noon on the working day immediately before the meeting.

Seamas Keating

Liquidator of M.I.M Systems Limited - In Liquidation Date: 6 December 2017

(2925918)

SMC DISTRIBUTORS (DUBLIN) LIMITED

(Company Number NI050151)

In Members Voluntary Liquidation

THE INSOLVENCY (NORTHERN IRELAND) ORDER 1989

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, in pursuance of Article 80 of the Insolvency (Northern Ireland) Order 1989 that a FINAL MEETING of the above named company will be held at 10.30am on 19 January 2018 at McCambridge Duffy LLP, 35 Templemore Business Park, Northland Road, Derry, BT480 0LD for the purpose of having an account laid before members showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Any member entitled to attend and vote at the above meeting may appoint a proxy or proxies to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a member of a company.

Proxies to be used at the meeting should be lodged at McCambridge Duffy LLP, 35 Templemore Business Park, Northland Road, Derry no later than 12 noon on the working day immediately before the meeting *Ronan Duffy* Liquidator

14 December 2017

(2930890)

NOTICES TO CREDITORS

MARALIN CONTRACTS LIMITED

(Company Number NI016771)

IN MEMBERS' VOLUNTARY LIQUIDATION

At a meeting held under Article 77 of the INSOLVENCY (NORTHERN IRELAND) ORDER 1989, on 11 December 2017 for the above company, I was duly appointed Liquidator.

Notice is hereby given that the creditors of the above-named company are required on or before 31 January 2018 to send their names and addresses and the particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors, if any, to Gildernew & Co. Ltd, 27 Market Square, Dungannon, BT70 1JD, the Liquidator of the said company, and, if so by notice in writing from the said Liquidator, or by their Solicitors, or personally, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved.

THIS NOTICE IS PURELY FORMAL.

THIS COMPANY IS SOLVENT AND ALL KNOWN CREDITORS HAVE BEEN OR WILL BE PAID IN FULL.

Gerard Gildernew, Liquidator

Dated this 11th Day of December 2017 (2930948)

RESOLUTION FOR VOLUNTARY WINDING-UP

MARALIN CONTRACTS LIMITED

(Company Number NI016771)

At a General Meeting of the above-named company duly convened and held at the Offices of Gildernew & Co. Ltd, 27 Market Square, Dungannon, Co Tyrone, BT70 1JD on 11 December 2017 the following Special Resolutions (No. 1 and No. 2) and Ordinary Resolutions (No, 3 to No. 5) were passed:

1 THAT the Company be wound up voluntarily;

2 THAT Gerard Gildernew, Licensed Insolvency Practitioner, be appointed Liquidator for the purpose of winding up the affairs and distributing the assets of the Company;

3 THAT the Liquidator is authorised to act as an agent of the company in entering into any agreement in regards to any deed of assignment or distribution in specie of the company's assets;

4 THAT the remuneration to be paid to the Liquidator, in addition to the costs, charges and expenses thereof, shall be fixed by reference to the time spent by the Liquidator and staff thereof in attending to matters arising in the winding up including but without limitation to any matters outside the statutory duties of the Liquidator and undertaken at the request of the member; and

5 THAT the Liquidator shall distribute to the members according to their rights and interest any surplus assets of the Company.

By Order of the Board

WR Evans

Dated 11 December 2017

(2930946)

Receivership

APPOINTMENT OF ADMINISTRATIVE RECEIVERS

Notice of Appointment of Joint Administrative Receivers **QU-VAL CONSTRUCTION LIMITED** (Company Number NI011714) In Administrative Receivership Nature of business: Construction Trade Classification: Division 5 Section 23 - General Construction and Demolition Date of appointment of administrative receiver(s): 01 December 2017 Name of person appointing the administrative receiver(s): Ulster Bank Appointees:

Andrew Dolliver (office holder no. 15230)

Joseph Luke Charleton (office holder no. 12910)

Joint Administrative Receivers

Address: EY Belfast, Bedford House, 16 Bedford Street, Belfast BT2 7DT (2930945)

PEOPLE

Personal insolvency

BANKRUPTCY ORDERS

CAMPBELL, ALWYN

Occupation Unknown, 20 Greenwood Hill, Belfast, BT8 7WF In the The High Court of Justice in Northern Ireland No 032628 of 2017 Date of Filing Petition: 29 March 2017 Bankruptcy order date: 08 December 2017 Whether Debtor's or Creditor's PetitionCreditor's (2929752)

DEVONPORT, DARREN ALAN

Occupation Taxi Driver, residing 401 Old Belfast Road, Bangor, BT19 1RB, formerly residing 48 Ardvanagh Road, Newtownards, BT23 7XA In the The High Court of Justice in Northern Ireland No 124155 of 2017 Date of Filing Petition: 01 December 2017 Bankruptcy order date: 07 December 2017 Whether Debtor's or Creditor's PetitionDebtor's (2929753)

DONNELLY, MARK GERARD

Occupation Dentist, Apartment 25, 1 Pilot Place, Belfast, BT	Г1 ЗАG		
In the The High Court of Justice in Northern Ireland			
No 066254 of 2017			
Date of Filing Petition: 07 July 2017			
Bankruptcy order date: 06 December 2017			
Whether Debtor's or Creditor's PetitionCreditor's	(2929754)		

DONNELLY, STEPHEN

Occupation Unknown, residing 24 Dergmoney View, Omagh, BT78 1HZ, formerly residing 21 Rylagh Road, Omagh, BT79 7SY In the The High Court of Justice in Northern Ireland No 089154 of 2017 Date of Filing Petition: 15 September 2017 Bankruptcy order date: 06 December 2017 Whether Debtor's or Creditor's PetitionCreditor's (2929756)

GRAHAM, STEPHEN HOLMES

Occupation Joiner, 26 Hillview Avenue, Newtownabbey, BT36 6AE In the The High Court of Justice in Northern Ireland No 085292 of 2017 Date of Filing Petition: 06 September 2017 Bankruptcy order date: 04 December 2017 Whether Debtor's or Creditor's PetitionCreditor's (2929755)

HARTNUP, JOHN

Occupation Unknown, 4 Sprucefield Close, Lisburn, BT27 5QJ In the The High Court of Justice in Northern Ireland No 086780 of 2017 Date of Filing Petition: 11 September 2017 Bankruptcy order date: 04 December 2017 Whether Debtor's or Creditor's PetitionCreditor's (2929760)

HERON, GARETH

Occupation Unknown, residing 5 Leeward Cove, Annalong, Newry, BT34 4US, formerly t/a 10b Donard Street, Newcastle, BT33 0AW In the The High Court of Justice in Northern Ireland No 089167 of 2017 Date of Filing Petition: 15 September 2017 Bankruptcy order date: 06 December 2017 Whether Debtor's or Creditor's PetitionCreditor's (2929757)

KANE, ANN

Occupation Hairdresser, residing 3 Oak Lane, Castledawson, Magherafelt, BT45 8RW, t/a 9a McKenna's Lane, Mullaghboy Road, Londonderry, BT45 8JJ In the The High Court of Justice in Northern Ireland No 074240 of 2017 Date of Filing Petition: 04 August 2017 Bankruptcy order date: 04 December 2017 Whether Debtor's or Creditor's PetitionCreditor's (2929761)

KELLY, CIARAN

Occupation Unknown, residing 6 Willow Close, Dungannon, BT70 1XF, formerly residing 21 Gortindarragh Road, Balbally, Dungannon, BT70 2NS In the The High Court of Justice in Northern Ireland No 077021 of 2017 Date of Filing Petition: 15 August 2017 Bankruptcy order date: 06 December 2017 Whether Debtor's or Creditor's PetitionCreditor's (2929758)

KERR, NIGEL

Occupation Unknown, 26 Ballydown Meadows, Banbridge, BT32 4QX In the The High Court of Justice in Northern Ireland No 091297 of 2017 Date of Filing Petition: 20 September 2017 Bankruptcy order date: 04 December 2017 Whether Debtor's or Creditor's PetitionCreditor's (2929763)

LEECH, REBECCA

Occupation Shop Assistant, 23 Henry Street, Enniskillen, BT74 7JT In the The High Court of Justice in Northern Ireland No 126395 of 2017 Date of Filing Petition: 06 December 2017 Bankruptcy order date: 08 December 2017 Whether Debtor's or Creditor's PetitionDebtor's (2929759)

LEECH, SARAH

Occupation Unemployed, 27 Cherry Dale, Tempo, Enniskillen, BT74 6FW In the The High Court of Justice in Northern Ireland No 126405 of 2017 Date of Filing Petition: 06 December 2017 Bankruptcy order date: 08 December 2017 Whether Debtor's or Creditor's PetitionDebtor's (2929762)

LILBURN, BRIAN

Occupation Unknown, Edenmore Farm Produce, 36 Taughlumny Road, Donaghacloney, Craigavon, BT66 7NX In the The High Court of Justice in Northern Ireland No 057957 of 2017 Date of Filing Petition: 16 June 2017 Bankruptcy order date: 06 December 2017 Whether Debtor's or Creditor's PetitionCreditor's (2929765)

MCAULEY, COLM

Occupation Unknown, 35 Aghavilly Road, Armagh, BT60 3JN In the The High Court of Justice in Northern Ireland No 078776 of 2017 Date of Filing Petition: 18 August 2017 Bankruptcy order date: 05 December 2017 Whether Debtor's or Creditor's PetitionCreditor's (2929767)

MCNALLY, SEAMUS MARTIN

Occupation Formerly t/a Barrs Mace, residing 6 Gloucester Park, Larne, BT40 1PD, lately t/a 2 Upper Waterloo Road, Larne, BT40 1HD In the The High Court of Justice in Northern Ireland No 122317 of 2017 Date of Filing Petition: 28 November 2017 Bankruptcy order date: 08 December 2017 Whether Debtor's or Creditor's PetitionDebtor's (2929766)

MCNEILLY, PAUL	7	Whether Debtor's or Creditor's PetitionCreditor's	(2929776)
Occupation Unknown, 6 Pinley Drive, Banbridge, BT32 3T2 In the The High Court of Justice in Northern Ireland	<u> </u>		
No 086757 of 2017		TIGHE, LAURA DANIELLE	
Date of Filing Petition: 11 September 2017		Occupation Hairdresser, Formerly t/a T Kutz, 33 Ferndal	e Strabane
Bankruptcy order date: 04 December 2017		BT82 9TH	e, ettabarie,
Whether Debtor's or Creditor's PetitionCreditor's	(2929764)	In the The High Court of Justice in Northern Ireland	
	,	No 122884 of 2017	
		Date of Filing Petition: 29 November 2017	
NAUMAVICIENE, ERIKA		Bankruptcy order date: 07 December 2017	
Occupation DHST Secretary, 11 Mull Road, Antrim, BT41 2	2TR	Whether Debtor's or Creditor's PetitionDebtor's	(2929775)
In the The High Court of Justice in Northern Ireland			
No 113039 of 2017			
Date of Filing Petition: 03 November 2017		TURTLE, CHRISTOPHER DAVID	
Bankruptcy order date: 07 December 2017	(0000700)	Occupation Unknown, 7 Cashel Road, Broughshane,	Ballymena
Whether Debtor's or Creditor's PetitionDebtor's	(2929768)	BT42 4PL	
		In the The High Court of Justice in Northern Ireland No 091184 of 2017	
NAUMAVICIUS, AUDRIUS		Date of Filing Petition: 20 September 2017	
Occupation Unknown, 11 Mull Road, Antrim, BT41 2TR		Bankruptcy order date: 08 December 2017	
In the The High Court of Justice in Northern Ireland		Whether Debtor's or Creditor's PetitionCreditor's	(2929771)
No 113030 of 2017			(202011.)
Date of Filing Petition: 03 November 2017			
Bankruptcy order date: 07 December 2017		WALKER, RAYMOND	
Whether Debtor's or Creditor's PetitionDebtor's	(2929769)	Occupation Unknown, 97 Westlake, Londonderry, BT47 6	WE
		In the The High Court of Justice in Northern Ireland	
		No 065546 of 2017	
O'REILLY, SEAN JOSEPH		Date of Filing Petition: 05 July 2017	
Occupation Joiner, 9 Havana Walk, Belfast, BT14 7QJ		Bankruptcy order date: 04 December 2017	
n the The High Court of Justice in Northern Ireland		Whether Debtor's or Creditor's PetitionCreditor's	(2929777)
No 086746 of 2017			
Date of Filing Petition: 11 September 2017			
Bankruptcy order date: 04 December 2017 Whether Debtor's or Creditor's PetitionCreditor's	(2929770)		
Whether Debtors of Creditors FettionCreditors	(2929770)		
PATTERSON, LAURA JANE Also known as: Watson			
Occupation Retail Assistant, residing 9 Rowan Glen, Bloom	nfield Road,		
Bangor, BT19 7UU, formerly residing 36 The Olde			
Tandragee Road, Portadown, BT62 3BY & 30 The O			
Ballinderry Lower, Lisburn, BT28 2FY			
n the The High Court of Justice in Northern Ireland			
No 125125 of 2017			
Date of Filing Petition: 05 December 2017			
Bankruptcy order date: 07 December 2017	(0000770)		
Whether Debtor's or Creditor's PetitionDebtor's	(2929772)		
SCADATT CAVIE			
SCARATT, GAYLE Dccupation Unknown, Site 19, 39 Crom Cruaich Wa	w Release		
Enniskillen, BT93 5EU	ay, DelCOO,		
n the The High Court of Justice in Northern Ireland			
No 086833 of 2017			
Date of Filing Petition: 11 September 2017			
Bankruptcy order date: 06 December 2017			
Whether Debtor's or Creditor's PetitionCreditor's	(2929773)		
	,		
SMYTH, JEFFREY MILLS			
Dccupation Unemployed, 26 Garvaghy Road, Banbridge, E	3T32 3SZ		
n the The High Court of Justice in Northern Ireland			
No 122995 of 2017			
Date of Filing Petition: 29 November 2017			
Bankruptcy order date: 07 December 2017			
Whether Debtor's or Creditor's PetitionDebtor's	(2929774)		
STEWART, LIAM			
Occupation Landlord, residing 67 Innisfree Gardens, Stral			
BJE, lately residing 11 Glenevish Hill, Strabane, BT82 8LZ,			
5 Innisfree Gardens, Strabane, BT82 8JD & 8 Melmo Strabane, BT82 8XA	ount Mews,		
n the The High Court of Justice in Northern Ireland			

In the The High Court of Justice in Northern Ireland

Date of Filing Petition: 27 October 2017 Bankruptcy order date: 04 December 2017

No 110234 of 2017

PEOPLE

Wills & probate

DECEASED ESTATES – BELFAST EDITION

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN pursuant to section 28 (Deceased Estates) of the Trustee Act (Northern Ireland) 1958, that any person having a claim against or an interest in the estate of any of the deceased persons whose names and addresses are set out below is hereby required to send particulars in writing of his claim or interest to the person or persons whose names and addresses are set out below, and to send such particulars before the date specified in relation to that deceased person displayed below, after which date the personal representatives will distribute the estate among the persons entitled thereto having regard only to the claims and interests of which they have had notice and will not, as respects the property so distributed, be liable to any person of whose claim they shall not then have had notice.

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notice of claims to be given	
DUNCAN , KATHLEEN	Late of Apartment 1, The Laurels, 2 Hospital Road, Omagh, BT79 0AN . 28 March 2017	McGale, Kelly & Company, 26 John Street, Omagh, County Tyrone. Solicitors.	12 January 2018	(2930954)
ANDERSON, SYDNEY STEWART	COURT CARE HOME 1A QUEENS AVENUE BALLYMONEY COUNTY ANTRIM BT53 6DF FORMERLY OF 46 GORTAHAR ROAD RASHARKIN BALLYMENA COUNTY ANTRIM BT44 8SB . 5 May 2014	James L Russell & Son, 55 High Street, Ballymena, County Antrim BT43 6DT.	2 March 2018	(2930950)



Place a deceased estates notice online

Place a notice in both a local newspaper and online in The Gazette in one easy step. Simply register or login to your Gazette account and compete the online notice placement form.

Benefits include:

- A cost effective service
- A quick and easy process
- An efficient link to your billing account
- The comfort that you are ensuring due diligence for your client
- A notice which is prominently recorded in the UK's official public record, easily accessible online and nationwide



To place a notice visit www.thegazette.co.uk/wills-and-probate/place-a-deceased-estates-notice



0266 6/16



Your Gazette company profile on the official public record

Own your company profile. Register your interest today!

www.thegazette.co.uk

Terms and Conditions Relating to Submission of Notices

The Gazette (which includes the London, Belfast and Edinburgh Gazette) is the Official Public Record and the United Kingdom's longest continuously published newspaper. It has been published by Authority since 1665. The Gazette publishes official, legal and regulatory notices pursuant to legislation and on behalf of the persons who are required by law to notify the public at large of certain information. For the avoidance of doubt all references to **"The Gazette"** shall include the London, Belfast and Edinburgh and any supplements to the Gazette, as well as all mediums, including the online and paper versions of the Gazette.

The Gazette is published by the Publisher (as defined below) under the authority and superintendence of the Controller of Her Majesty's Stationery Office at The National Archives. Notices received for publication can fall under the following broad headings:

Church, Companies, Education and Qualifications, Environment and Infrastructure, Health and Medicine, Money, Parliament and Assemblies, People, Royal Family and State. Further information can be found at <u>www.thegazette.co.uk</u>.

These terms and conditions (**"Terms and Conditions"**) govern submission of Notices (as defined below) to The Gazette. By submitting Notices, howsoever communicated, whether at the website <u>www.thegazette.co.uk</u> (the **"Website"**) or by email, post and/or facsimile, the Advertiser (as defined below) agrees to be bound by these Terms and Conditions. Where the Advertiser is acting as an agent or as a representative of a principal, the Advertiser warrants that the principal agrees to be bound by these Terms and Conditions. The Publisher reserves the right to modify these Terms and Conditions. The Publisher reserves the right to modified terms and conditions. By submitting Notices to The Gazette after the Publisher has published notice of such modifications, the Advertiser, including any principal, agrees to be bound by the revised Terms and Conditions.

1 Definitions

1.1 In these Terms and Conditions: "Advertiser" means any company, firm or person who has requested to place a Notice in The Gazette, whether acting on their own account or as agent or representative of a principal; "Authorised Scale of Charges" means the scale of charges set out at in the printed copy of the Gazette or at https://www.thegazette.co.uk/place-notice/pricing as modified from time to time; "Charges" means the payment due for the acceptance of a Notice by the Publisher payable by the Advertiser as set out in the Authorised Scale of Charges; "Local Newspaper Notice" means any notice placed in a local newspaper rather than The Gazette; "Notice" means all advertisements and state, public, legal or other notices (without limitation) placed in The Gazette, save in respect of any Local Newspaper Notice, to which other terms may apply where indicated in these Terms and Conditions; "Publisher" means The Stationery Office Limited, with registered company number 03049649.

1.2 the singular includes the plural and vice-versa; and

1.3 any reference to any legislative provision shall be deemed to include any subsequent re-enactment or amending provision.

2 By submitting a Notice to the Publisher, the Advertiser agrees to be bound by these Terms and Conditions which, unless stated otherwise in these Terms and Conditions, represent the entire terms agreed between the parties in relation to the publication of Notices in The Gazette and which every Notice shall be subject to. For the avoidance of doubt, these Terms and Conditions shall prevail over any other terms or conditions (whether or not inconsistent with these Terms and Conditions) contained or referred to in any correspondence or documentation submitted by the Advertiser or implied by custom, practice or course of dealing which the parties agree shall not apply, unless otherwise expressly agreed in writing by the Publisher.

3 The Publisher reserves the right, to be exercised at its sole and absolute discretion, to make reasonable efforts to verify the validity of the Advertiser.

4 The Publisher may, at its sole and absolute discretion, edit the Notice, subject to the following restrictions:

 the sense of the Notice submitted by the Advertiser will not be altered;

4.2 Notices shall be edited for house style only, not for content;

4.3 Notices can be edited to remove obvious duplications of information;

4.4 Notices can be edited to re-position material for style;

4.5 any additions, amendments or deletions required in order to include the minimum necessary information set out in any Notice guidelines shall be confirmed with the Advertiser; and

4.6 subject to clause 5 below, no amendments to the text (other than those made as a consequence of 4.1 - 4.5 above) shall be made without confirmation from the Advertiser.

For the avoidance of doubt, the Advertiser agrees and accepts that, subject to the limited rights to edit any Notice referred to above, it is the Advertiser that shall be solely responsible for the content of any Notice, including its validity and accuracy and that the Publisher shall not be responsible for, nor shall have any liability in respect of such content in any way whatsoever.

5 The Advertiser accepts that it submits a Notice entirely at its own risk and that the Publisher shall have the sole and absolute discretion whether to accept a Notice for publication or the timing of any publication of a Notice, such decision to be final. The Advertiser must satisfy itself as to the legal, statutory and/or procedural requirements and accuracy relating to any Notice. Where the Publisher has accepted a Notice for publication, the Publisher shall have the sole and absolute discretion to refuse to publish where the content of the Notice, in the publisher's sole opinion, may not comply with any such requirements. In such instances, the Publisher shall notify the Advertiser of any action required to remedy any deficiency and publication shall not take place until the Publisher is satisfied that such action has been taken by the Advertiser.

6 Neither the Publisher nor The National Archives (or any successor organisation) (including affiliates, officers, directors, agents, subcontractors and/or employees) shall be liable for any liabilities, losses, damages, expenses, costs (including all interest, penalties, legal costs (including on a full indemnity basis) and other professional costs and/or expenses) suffered or incurred, howsoever arising (including negligence), whether arising from the acts or omissions of the Publisher, The National Archives and/or the Advertiser and/or any third party (including, without limitation, any principal of the Advertiser) or arising out of or made in connection with the Notice or otherwise except only that nothing in these Terms and Conditions shall limit or exclude any liability for fraudulent misrepresentation, or for death or personal injury resulting from the Publisher's or The National Archives' negligence or the negligence of the their agents, subcontractors and/or or employees.

7 For the avoidance of doubt, subject to clause 6 above, in no circumstances shall the Publisher be liable for any economic losses (including, without limitation, loss of revenues, profits, contracts, business or anticipated savings), any loss of goodwill or reputation, or any special, indirect or consequential damages (however arising, including negligence).

8 Where the Publisher is responsible for any error including which, in the Publisher's reasonable opinion, causes a substantive change to the meaning of a Notice or would affect the legal efficacy of a Notice, upon becoming aware of such error, the Publisher shall publish the corrected Notice at no charge and at the next suitable opportunity. Both parties agree (including on behalf of any principal, if applicable) that this shall be the sole remedy of the Advertiser (including any principal, if applicable) and full extent of the limit of the Publishers liability in these circumstances.

9 In the event that the Publisher believes, in its sole opinion, an Advertiser is submitting Notices in bad faith, is in breach of clause 11 below, or has dealings with Advertisers who are in breach of these Terms and Conditions or has breached such Terms and Conditions previously, the Publisher may require further verification of information to be provided by the Advertiser and may, at its sole and absolute discretion, delay publication of those Notices until it is satisfied that the Notice it has received is based on authentic information.

10 The location of the Notice in The Gazette shall be at the discretion of the Publisher. For the avoidance of doubt, the Notice shall be published in the house style of The Gazette.

11 The Advertiser warrants:

11.1 that it has the right, power and authority to submit the Notice; 11.2 the Notice is not false, inaccurate, misleading, nor does it contain potentially fraudulent information;

11.3 the Notice is submitted in good faith, does not contravene any law (statutory or otherwise) nor is it in any way illegal, defamatory or an infringement of any other party's rights or an infringement of the

British Code of Advertising Practice (as amended and updated from time to time), nor is it subject to any court order prohibiting such publication.

12 To the extent permissible by law the Publisher excludes all warranties, conditions or other terms, whether implied by statute or otherwise, relating to the placing of any Notices.

13 The Advertiser agrees to fully indemnify and hold the Publisher and The National Archives (or any successor organisation), including any affiliates, officers, directors, agents, subcontractors and employees harmless from all liabilities, costs, expenses, damages and losses (including, without limitation) any direct, indirect, consequential and/or special losses and/or damage, loss of profit, loss of reputation and/or goodwill and all interest, penalties and legal costs (calculated on a full indemnity basis) and all other professional costs and/or expenses (including legal costs) suffered or incurred (including negligence) in respect of any matter arising out of, in connection with or relating to any Notice, including (without limitation) in respect of any claim and/or demand (including threatened and/or potential claims or demands) made by any third party which may constitute a breach, threatened and/or potential breach by the Advertiser (or their principal) of these Terms and Conditions or any breach and/or potential breach by the Advertiser of any law and/or any of the rights of a third party. The Publisher shall consult with the Advertiser as to the way in which such applicable claims, demands or potential claims or demands are handled but the Publisher shall retain the sole, absolute and final decision on all aspects of any matter arising from the aforementioned indemnity, including the choice of instructing legal representatives, steps taken in or related litigation and/or decisions to settle the case. The Advertiser shall use best endeavours to provide, at its own expense, such co-operation and assistance as the Publisher may reasonably request including in respect of any principal (if applicable) and including, without limitation, the provision of and/or access to witnesses, access to premises and delivery up of documents and/or any evidence, including supporting any associated litigation and/or dispute resolution process.

14 The Advertiser shall promptly notify the Publisher in writing of any actual, threatened or suspected claim made by a third party or parties against the Advertiser and/or the Publisher in relation to a Notice. The Publisher reserves the right, following a claim or threatened claim, to immediately remove the Notice which is the subject of the complaint from the website at www.thegazette.co.uk and all other websites controlled by the Publisher containing the Notice, as well as from any other medium in which the Notice has been placed that is controlled by The Gazette, where possible. The Publisher may require the Advertiser to amend the Notice at its own cost before it agrees to republish the Notice if it is capable of rectification to avoid the claim, threatened or suspected claim. Any reinstatement of the Notice shall be at the sole and absolute discretion of the Publisher, whose decision in respect of such matter shall be final. Other than withdrawal of a Notice following a claim or threatened claim, withdrawal of a Notice post-publication shall take place only upon the written instructions of The National Archives (or any successor organisation) or if there is a credible claim that the continuing presence of a Notice endangers an individual's personal safety or a request is received from any applicable regulatory and/or enforcement authorities.

15 The Advertiser acknowledges that the Publisher may re-use Notices and/or allow third parties to re-use Notices accepted for publication in The Gazette, and hereby assigns to the Publisher for and on behalf of the Crown, all rights, including but not limited to, copyright and/or other such intellectual property rights (as applicable) in all Notices, and warrants that any such activity in respect of any Notice (including any activity in the preparation of such Notice for publication in The Gazette) by the Publisher and/or third parties does not and will not infringe any legal right of the Advertiser or any third party. For the avoidance of doubt, all Notices and any content therein shall be Crown copyright and may be subject to the Open Government Licence (or any variation thereof).

16 The Advertiser accepts that the purpose of The Gazette is to disseminate information of interest to the public as widely as possible in the public interest and that the information contained in the Notices published in The Gazette may be used by third parties after publication for any purpose and that such use may be beyond the control of The Gazette. In such instances, the Publisher accepts and the Advertiser agrees that the Publisher shall have no liability whatsoever in respect of such use by third parties. 17 The Advertiser acknowledges and agrees that the publication of any Notice is subject to any court order and/or direction of the court or such other regulatory and/or enforcement authorities including the Information Commissioner's Office, the police, the Financial Conduct Authority (and such other related regulatory organisations), the Solicitors Regulation Authority and such other authorities as may be applicable (without limitation) and that the Publisher may delay, refuse to publish or withdraw from publication if it has received evidence to that effect and may not publish such notice until it has received written evidence from the court (as the Publisher may reasonably require from time to time) that demonstrates that any previous order and/or direction has been withdrawn and/or is no longer applicable (as the Publisher may reasonably require from time to time) and/or. subject to any statutory and/or applicable laws, The Gazette may share information and/or data related to the Notice and/or the Advertiser's account related to such authorities and the Advertiser hereby consents to such disclosure(s).

18 In respect of any Local Newspaper Notice, this clause 18 shall apply. For the avoidance of doubt, all other terms of the Terms and Conditions shall apply to Local Newspaper Notices only to the extent that they do not conflict with the terms set out below. In the event of any conflict, the terms set out in this clause 18 shall prevail:

18.1 The Local Newspaper Notice may be placed in a local newspaper by any subcontractor and/or a third party organisation at the Publisher's sole and absolute discretion and the Advertiser hereby consents to such use (including any activity that is ancillary and/or reasonably necessary to such use). For the avoidance of doubt, this may include the processing of personal data in accordance with the Data Protection Act 1998, as amended ("DPA"), by the Publisher, any subcontractor and/or third party organisation, together with the local newspaper and related organisations:

18.2 The placement of a Local Newspaper Notice shall be upon the standard terms and conditions of the local newspaper in question in addition to these Terms and Conditions. The Advertiser expressly agrees to such local newspaper terms and by submitting a Local Newspaper Notice to The Gazette, expressly consents to the Publisher, its subcontractors and/or any applicable third party organisation agreeing to such terms on behalf of the Advertiser;

18.2.1 To the extent that such local newspaper and the applicable terms allow, where the Publisher, any subcontractor, any third party acting on behalf of the Publisher and/or the local newspaper is responsible for any error including (without limitation), the Publisher, the Publisher shall arrange for the local newspaper to publish the corrected Local Newspaper Notice at no additional cost to the Advertiser. Both parties agree (including on behalf of any principal, if applicable) that this shall be the sole remedy of the Advertiser (including any principal, if applicable) and the full extent of the limit of liability in these circumstances;

19 In the event that a corrected Local Newspaper Notice is not published for whatever reason, the total aggregate liability of the Publisher and The National Archives, whether direct or indirect, and including (without limitation) all liabilities, losses, damages, expenses, costs (including all interest, penalties, legal costs and/or other professional costs and/or expenses) suffered or incurred, howsoever arising (including negligence), whether arising from the acts and/or omissions of the Publisher. The National Archives and/or the Advertiser and/or any third party (including, without limitation, any principal of the Advertiser) or arising out of or made in connection with the Notice or otherwise shall be limited to the value of the Local Newspaper Notice placed through The Gazette except that nothing in these Terms and Conditions shall limit or exclude any liability for fraudulent misrepresentation, or for death or personal injury resulting from the Publisher's or The National Archives' negligence or the negligence of the their agents, subcontractors and/or employees or third parties acting on behalf of the Publisher.

20 The Advertiser accepts that the Charges may be amended from time to time and will be payable at the rate in force at the time of invoicing unless otherwise agreed by the Publisher in writing. The Charges must be paid in full by the Advertiser in advance of publication unless other requirements of the Publisher in respect of the payment of such Charges (as determined from time to time) are notified to the Advertiser.

21 If the Advertiser wishes to make a complaint, all such complaints shall be submitted in writing to <u>customer.services@thegazette.co.uk</u> 22 Save in respect of The National Archives (or any successor organisation), a person who is not a party to these Terms and

Conditions has no right under the Contracts (Rights of Third Parties) Act 1999 to enforce any term of these Terms and Conditions but this does not affect any right or remedy of a party specified in these Terms and Conditions or which exists or is available apart from that Act. 23 These Terms and Conditions and all other express terms of the contract shall be governed and construed in accordance with the laws of England and the parties hereby submit to the exclusive jurisdiction of the English courts.

All communications on the business of The Belfast Gazette should be addressed to The Belfast Gazette, TSO Ireland, 19a Weavers Court, Weavers Court Business Park, Linfield Road, Belfast, BT12 5GH Telephone: +44 (0)28 9089 5135 Fax: +44 (0)28 9023 5401 Email: belfast@thegazette.co.uk



AUTHORISED SCALE OF CHARGES From 1 January 2017		Public sector placing mandatory notices or state notices		All other advertisers		Voucher copy
	All charges are exclusive of VAT at the prevailing rate, currently 20%	XML, webform, Gazette template	Other	XML, webform, Gazette template	Other	
	No VAT is payable on printed copies	Ex VAT	Ex VAT	Ex VAT	Ex VAT	Zero VAT
	Corporate and Personal Insolvency Notices	£0.00	£21.25	£60.20	£82.00	
	(2 - 5 Related Companies/Individuals charged at double the single rate)	£0.00	£42.50	£120.40	£164.00	
1	(6 - 10 Related Companies charged at treble the single rate)	£0.00	£63.75	£180.60	£246.00	£1.30
	[Pursuant to the Insolvency Act 1986, the Insolvency Rules 1986, Companies (Forms) (Amendment) Regulations 1987 and any subsequent amending legislation]					
2	Deceased Estates Notices Pursuant to s.28 Trustee Act (Northern Ireland) 1958	£0.00	£21.25	£60.20	£82.00	£1.30
	All other Notices - charged by event	£0.00	£21.25	£60.20	£82.00	
3	(2 - 5 Related events will be charged at double the single rate)	£0.00	£42.50	£120.40	£164.00	£1.30
	(6 - 10 Related events will be charged at treble the single rate)	£0.00	£63.75	£180.60	£246.00	
	If you are unsure how to price your notice or your notice contains more than 40 events please contact belfast@thegazette.co.uk					
4	Offline proofing		£37.20		£37.20	
5	Late advertisements - accepted after 3pm, one day prior to publication		£37.20		£37.20	
6	Withdrawal of Notices - after 3pm, one day prior to publication		£21.25	£60.20	£82.00	
7	Other services					
	A brand, logo, map, signature image	£53.20	£53.20	£54.75	£54.75	
	Forwarding service for Deceased Estates	£53.20	£53.20	£54.75	£54.75	
	Newspaper placement for Deceased Estates (webform and template only)	£185.00		£185.00		
	Redaction of information within a published notice	£180.75	£180.75	£180.75	£180.75	
	Reinsertion of notice	£21.25	£21.25	£60.20	£82.00	
Ana	anual subscription to the printed apply is subjects for \$22.00 (/AT exampt)					

• An annual subscription to the printed copy is available for £82.00 (VAT exempt)

• An annual subscription to the pdf copy is available for £109.00 (plus VAT)

· A commemorative edition of this issue, or any past issue of The Gazette, is available for £70.00 (VAT exempt)

• Take advantage of The Gazette's research service: £30.00 for an individual/company name

For more information or to purchase a subscription or a commemorative edition, please telephone +44 (0)333 200 2434 or email customer.services@thegazette.co.uk, or visit www.thegazette.co.uk/shop

For more information and pricing for our data feeds services please telephone +44 (0)1603 696701 or email data@thegazette.co.uk



Published by TSO (The Stationery Office), part of Williams Lea Tag, and available from:

Online www.tsoshop.co.uk

Mail, Telephone, Fax & E-mail TSO

PO BOX 29, Norwich, NR3 1GN Telephone orders/General enquiries: +44 (0)333 202 5070 Fax orders: +44 (0)333 202 5080 E-mail: customer.services@tso.co.uk Textphone: +44 (0)333 202 5077

TSO@Blackwell and other Accredited Agents



Published and printed in the UK by The Stationery Office Limited under the authority and superintendence of Jeff James, Controller of Her Majesty's Stationery Office and Queen's Printer of Acts of Parliament